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_ concarning the

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
p. 0. BOX 2088
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501

July 10, 1972

Valley Secutity patrol

Las Cruces, New Mexico 88001

{

Attention: Betty 8.Evans
Gentlement

_ Enclosed please find coples of portions of the Gas-
Purchagers Monthly Repoxts filed by Transwestern Pipeline
Company for the months of February, March, April, and May,
1972, which show the amount of gas purchased from the
Corinne Grace Humble-Grace Com. Well No. 1 and the
Corinne Grace Gradoumoco Well No. 1 located, respectively,
in Unita P and H of Section 2, Township 23 South, Range 26
past, Eddy County, ‘New Mexico. B ’ o e

As the Commission hae no authority to decide title

‘to property, the owners of property interests, it is the

usual practice for the persons claiming an intexest in

the proceads from property to rasort to a court of law

for & decigsion. As there was an order of the Commission
he gpgyejdeqqribed gsection 2 that may require
interpretation by‘the“COUrt,'I'aw"alsc 2ncloging a copy .

of Order NO. R-4034.

Very truly yours,

GEORGE M. HATCH
‘Attorney it

GMH/dx

enclosures ' s

N 32 i, D




PHIL R. LUCERC:

~ COMMISSIONER June 9, 1977 SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501
‘5 mchalel P. Grace .mchacl P. CGraca
1141 Zest Bathany~lome Road P. 0. Box 1518
‘Phoenix, Arfizona 85014 ~ Carlsbad, New Mexico 35220
Kot Gradonoco Com Well Ho. 1 ' ;:}b “ o
SE/4NE/4 Sec. 2~T235-R26E, SR ¥ B
leake No. L»1382, HMOCC Ordexr 7' o4& |
Nos R-4034 (A
Dear 8ir:

The aabjeet ‘011 Couservation Coumission oxder Force Pbohd the 8/2
of Section 2, Township 23 South, Range 26 Zest for production fxom the
- subjaet wall. Thit well hez not produced since Septembaxr 1973, :

In view of no production from the subject well, we no longer conw
sider the Porve Pooling order to have any effect on the State lands deing
; : located in the ME/4 of seid Section 2 and coversd by lease Z-1582. The -
P abovs FPorce Pooling order will iv no way be considered to perpetuate

. heas spreses bavand its noreml asm{rat{nn date. .

Vory truly yours,

PHIL R,LUGERO
CROISSIONER OF PUBLIC LANDS

BY:
RAY D, GKAHAM, BDirector
: 041 and Gas Division
PRL/RDG/s .
ect United States Geological Burvsy
P. 0. Drawer 1857 . =
Roswoll, Wew Maxico 88201 '
(Faderal Lease R1-0331649)

Mew Maxico 01l Conservation Coummigsion ems—-
Santa Fo, Hew Maxico

New Mexico 0fl and Gas Accauntina Comuisgion
Santa -Fo, -New Mexico

lease file R
Com File




GOVERNOR
DAVID F. CARGO
CHAIRMAN

Y Ry O1L CONSERVATION COMMISSION
) m 9\1 LAND COMMISGIONER

ALEX J. ARMIJO
STATE OF NEW MEXICO M EusER

~, = P. O. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE
\%\, .v“ ‘\ STATE QROLOSISY

<isia’ s7801 A. L. PORTER. JR.
SECRETARY DIRECTOR

October 5, 1970

Mr. Owen Lopez
Montgomery, Federici, . Andrews, Re: Case No. 4398

Hannahs & Morris Order No. _R-4034
Attorneys at Law Applicant:

Post Office Box 2307 .
Santa Fe, New Mexico Michael P. & Corinne Grace

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith ara two copies of the abova-referenced COnnis-
sion order recontly entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

oy g

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director

/3

Copy of order also sent to:
Artesia OCC X : z L
Aztec 0OCC

Other . Mr. James M. Durrett, Mr. Bookor Kelly, Mr. Guy Buell
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HUMBL HAS ENTERED INTO FARMOUT AGREEMENT WITH MICHAEL P
IGRACE AND CORINNE GRACE RELATIVE TO HUMBLE LEASES TN

THE SOUTH HALF OF SECTION 2 TOWNSHIP 23 SOUTHs RANGE 36
[EAST EDDY COUNTY NEW MEXICO UNDER WHICH GRACE EARNES THE

RYGHT OF ASSIGNMENT IN THE EVENT OF SUCCESSFUL WELL IN
THE SOUTH HALF OF SECTION 2 -£:]TH RESPECT TO

fADDE fAAT YA M

Enllhlvn! |U“ I'IL.EU U'( hﬂﬂbt "Uﬂ COMPULSORY POOL'NG ORDER
: TO BE HEARD AUGUST 5TH 1970 PLEASE BE ADVISED HUMBLE
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209 SIMMS BLDG, ¢ P.O, BOX 1092 ® PHONE 243-6691 & ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

BEFORE THE

NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico

IN THE MATTER OF:

August 5, 1970

EXAMINER HEARING

Apﬁlication‘of Michael P. Grace

pocling and unorthodox gas well
locations, Eddy County, New

Mexico.

BEFORE: Elvis A,

)

)

)

and Corinne Grace for compulsory ;
)

)

)

Utz, Examiner

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

Case No.

4398
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MR. UTZ: Case 4398

MR. HATCH: Case 4398, Application of Michael P.

Grace and ‘Corinne Grace for compulsory pooling an unorthodox
gas well location, Eddy County, New Mexico.

MR. LOPEZ: I am Owen Lopez of Montgomery, Federici,

'Anqrews, Hannas and Morris of Santa Fe, and I represent the
applicants in this case. Mr. Examiner, at this time I would
like to indicate to the Examiner that at my request two
persons‘ﬁrom the F. A. A., Federal Aviation Authority Office
in Albuquerque have agreed to appear and testify but they
will appear as impartial witnesses. However, in concurrence -
with Mr. Durrett who represents Pennzoil, IAunderstand, in
this case, I shall call them as my witnesses and we'll both
have an opporéﬁnity to examine them and also the Examiner

if he pleases. They are Mr. ﬁ. R. Williams and Mr. Pick

Janneésfﬁfrbm F. A. A. in Albuquerque. Also I have two other

witnesses that I wouldrlike to have sworn at thie tim i

we could,swear all four at this time.

MR, UTZ: Be glad to, and any other witnesses to

testify would vyou all stand and be sworn?

(Witnesses were sworn)

MR; DURRETT: If the Examiner please, I would like

to enter my appéarance at this time -- J. M. Durrett, Jr., of
Albuquerque, representing Pennzoil United, Inc.

vy

MR. UTZ: Any others? B
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MR. KELLY: My. Examiner, I am Booker Kelly of

-8anta Fe; on behalf of Mrs.'Grace.

MR. BUELL: For Pan American Petroleum Corporation,
Guy Buell, |

MR. UTZ: Any other appeérahces? ¥ou may proceed,
Mr. Lopez: |

WILLIAM J. LE MAY,

the witness, having been first duly sworn upon his oath,
according to law testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. LOPEZ:
0 Would you state your name and place of residence?

A William J. Le May, COhsﬁltipg\GeGIOgist, Santa Pe,

New Mexico.

R4

Q Mr. Le May have you testified before the Commission

before and are your qualifications a matter of record?

A VAfes,wﬁhéfﬁﬁfé.

Q- Are/you familiar with the applicatibn of Michael P%>
and Corinne Grace in this case Number 43982

A Yes, I am,

0 Are you also familiar and ﬁave you studied the
South Carlsbad Field?

A Yes, I have.k-I have made .a study of the South

Carlsbad Field at the zones producing in the field.

Q Have you prepared any exhibits in connection with

B b e e A L U e e reiem s T b ..
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_this application?

a Yes, I have. They are in a packet here. There are

gikx eXhibits.

A

Mk. HATCH: These already marked? -

A Each exhibit is marked. No, they haven't been

o)

stamped yet, no.

B
R (Whereupon the exhibites were marked for identification)
P ' y L
j‘l Q Mr., Le May, referring to Exhibit No. 1, would you
f“f””“:f please pb;ﬁt out what it shows?
I =
NS i !
!

A Yes, Exhibit No. 1 is a lahd‘ownErship‘may in the

area with the wells that were drilled to date in the South

| S

carlsbad Pool shown and color coded according to the zone or

(SN

zones that they are producing from. The one correction in

= ”} thé land ownership in Section 2 beihg the Sorenson Lease in
.‘ikl T? fhé South Half of Section 2, is owned by Humble. On tgé_
‘Lﬁg»i: : i | west side of the Highway and on the east approximately
: %f‘} ‘ Jthirty acres there in Ehat-%riangle is owned, I understand,
*f;:" by Guif; Mobil, hAttapaz, Pennzoil Uilted which they had
§

L . crogs conveyances of leases in the area.
% " The four pay is basicially in this, shows three.

I prepated Exhibits 2 through 5 which analyze each pay

-

section. The one pay not shown in this map because it is

not perforated is the Canyon. This is an indicated pay by a - :

L

drill stem test of the initial Pennzoil well, Section 12. The

= ', completion of these various wells -- I can go through them --
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) Page 5
the well in Section 6 of 2327 was drilled by Antwell to
the Strawn initially and it was =~ they just had a show of
gas and temporarily abandoned the well and ﬁhen Pennzoil
cdmpieted their discovery well in Section 12, Antwell took
the deep weil deeper to the Morrow and completed it to what
looks like a marginal Mofroﬁ well. I understand to date '
thgre has b;en no connection on that well and no production
from‘ig, so0 it is a hh:d well to gauge thé quality of. ;£
does h#ve thevperforated internal in the Morrow sandstone.

Going down into Section 12 of 2326, the initial

discovery well in the field which is taken to the Devonian

-and plugged back, completed in the Morrow and Atoka,

Morrow being sandstone and Atoka being liﬁestone. This well
is anobile-Pennzoil 12-1 and it is a very good well. ‘ng
has produced: approximately two million cubic feet of gas

per day from each zone since completion. The two wells in

Section 1, one of which is theRSuperior well, located in the

Laall . ,’ A S R P - T e $ e ““~"-‘-‘;»—
"~Séﬁtneast'Quarter OI dection L,  The Superior Collat com=

pleted as a Strawn well and during April and May has prﬁﬁ‘
duced approximately two million’feet of.gas per month,

The other well, the Pennzoil well in the Southwest
Quarter of Section 1 is the Pennz6;1fcu1£ Federal which is
completed as a Morrow well. The only other well not completed
to date is in the process of being éompleted and I color

coded it according to the anticipated perforations for
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""Séutheast Quarter of Section 1. The Superioyr Collat com-

and plugged back,-completed in the Morrow ang Atoka,

Morrow being sandstone ang Atoka being limestone. This well

iz a MobilefPennzoil 12-1 angd it is a very good well, 71¢

Per day from each Zone since completion, The two wells “ip

Section 1, one_Qf;Whiém»i-~ﬁhé”3hﬁéfibf well, located in the
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producing intarvals., It's the well in Section 11. It's

a Texas 0il and Gas-Pan American State well. They plan to

dually complete this well in Morrow and Atoka. At present,

they are working in the Morrow zone andAéhey hﬁd a weak
drill stem test buty they aré hopeful of cetting better
volume of gas'from the Morrow. The Atoka-had a gond drill
stem test and feel it would make a good well. The two red
dots shown tﬁere are the non-standard locations requested
b} the Graces.

d' Does this exhibit pdint,but.thg acreage held on
Section 2? | |

A Yes, it shows the acreage ownership in 2 and

' the proposed proration units which are the heavy dashed

lines in Section 2 and the non-standard locations.

.Q If I may intgrrupt, if we could give extra copies
to Mr. Durrett and Mr, Buell to help them follow our
pieseﬁtation. Nawf reﬁerring to Exhibifs 2, 3, 4, and 5,
woﬂid.you please indicate what these exhibits show?

A Exhibits 2 through 5.are‘analyées of the"geology‘
of the area. Each map is a structure map drawn on top of
the formation which is considered s'pay in the area. Thesg
formations being Canyon, Strgvn, Atoka and ﬁorrqw. Thé
v&lues of ngt pay vélues or porosity values given opposite
the wells are the net’feét of porosity. In most cases_

these are pay and I will show you, going through the various

-
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formations, the nature of the reservoir involved in the

».straoture in the area.

‘> Exhibit 2 shows contoured on op of the Canyon
zone and contour intervallis a hundfed feet. >Ss you notice,
there are currently no wells that are completed from this
Cagyon zone and only one well 1nd1c££é§ production and thatv
is’ l:he Pennzoil-Mobile 12~-1, As will be §hovm_by other ex- -
hibits, there is a strong structure in the area inAtA:h‘at
Pennzoil~Mobile412-1 and is an enormously high well. It
was a little tight at the top of £he Devonian but Qe dis-

covered sulphur water lower in the Devonian. The only well

obile 12-1 and it is
not perforated in the Canyoh.
" Exhibit 3 *nalvzes the strong limestone lndicating

net feet of pay and the wells completed from the Strawn.r The

'only well to date completed from the Strawn, it is the

Superior Collat although Mobile's 12-1 is an indicated strong
pfoducer testing 5.5 milllon cobio feet of gae on drill stem
tést. One factor to bring out:ﬁere, I understand from the initial
bottom hole pressure of approximately five thougendapounds

there has been a decline while this well has been on production

to approximately three thousand pounds biut it seems to have

leveled off at three thousand pounds, so there was some

»worry injitially about the éuality of the reservoir because

regionally this reservoir has been quite erratic responding
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differently to treatment and production even though some

times good drill stem tests have been encountered. My

prnduqtion information indicates in the month of April and

May the well produced approximately two million cubic feet

of gas per day. Specifically, 60,825,000 MCF, 60,825 MCF in

the month of April and 56,977 in the month of May. All ‘this

gas is pretty dry gas from all the formations. The Antwell

well as well as the Pennzoil-Gulf Fedgral and Texas 01l and

Gas Company well have poorly developed Strawn sectione,

Exhibit No. 4 analyzes the Atoka zone. The Atoka

zone is currently producing in the Mobile 12-1 and this zone

L a

'haé"pfé&ucad through the month of May which encompasses

This is cumulative at the rate of tWo‘bil;;on cubic feaet

of gas per day. It has only

. logs hut i+ hae a noer ssven

[

no data from‘the zone <- but

eight months, approximately half a billion feet of gas.

seven feet calculated on the

on o A
SETe.

the Pennzoil-Gulf Federal well

which encountered fiye feet of coréas and drill stem tested

water, Tha£ would be the one ¢orrection as to net pay and

porosity. That would not be

_case. I did not have access

A%

considered pay in that particular

to that information. Thdt was

_conversations with Pennzoil personnel. Now, the Taxas Oil

and Gas Company well had a very good drill stem test of

the Atoka zone. They have not yet worked their way up to that

zone on a completion attempt,

but they are working with the

Morrow now, but on drill stem test the Atoka flowed 4.8
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million on a one inch choke. I am sorry, for one hour on a

. half inch choke with 700 pounds pressure. Thén they floated

it on a one inch choke for 54 minutes for 300 pounds pressure

and it gauged 8.6 ﬁillion, an indicated producing zone with
approximate;y £.000 pounds of bottom hole pressure,

The last exhibit shows the Morrow sand and is

Accnioured on top of the Morrow formation. 'Again, on all

these exhibits the structure around the Pennzoil 12-1 is
quite evident on all horizons and ﬁay_he partly responsible
probably is responsible for the reservoir development through

here. Although I don't believe the structural accumulation

- e —

They are both of the Pennzoil wells. The Mobile 12-1 and
the Gulf Federal and the Antwell drill stem tested only 760

Q@gGPD and the Texas 0il and Gas Company 780 and these are

' relatively weak drill stem tests. Where the two Pennzoil

Wélls are good drill stem tests and they indicated they h;ve
good productive potential. éo, it looks like only two of the
wells are really commercial in this z-ne_with two marginai
compietions and one well does not even.attempt a completion
in i¢.

Summarizlng the fbur exhibit;, tﬁe geology of the area,
we !zve four indicated péys, each of which are very er:aéic
in their development and very thin payé and although the 

structure looks like it is a factor in gas éﬁérapment, it‘sk

N
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T not a structural accumulation and what might be considered
a homogenous reservolr. It looks more like an erratic _
Gevelopment whereby the structure controlled tre depositional

environment wQ}ch allowed the Canyon zone to build up, fof

o orie éhing. The Mobile/lz is the only well Qith a clean
/;/»'.FHA;“ o Canyon section. It probably helped control the ;toka line
. i  deposition. Fach of these pays is thin, spotty, and
#a§~a44a  m:=ii: ‘ erratic and there is a large bottom hole pressure which
S 'gwA acgounts for &£ least good initial pfbduction. We don't

‘{;'d ) have a lot of production history on any of the reservoirs.

There a*e some scarey features sunch as loss of bottom hole

=
QJ preasure on the Superior well and the Strawn
) : ‘ ﬁgz} ‘ - Q Now, referring to Exhibit No. 6, would you explain
f'i‘ qu ‘ ‘ what this is and what it shows?
:iﬁi ﬁ:j ' A Exhibit 6 is a well cost estimate of projectioh of
s :j anticipated costs both for a single and a dual completion B
‘ ;; ‘Vin the area which tends to agree fairly well with historical
. Zj ~ | data. One of the big items, of course, is the drilling mud
- o needed.. We have to drill through the Carlsbad reefs in the -
.
. area which is cavernous,porqsity and it is relatively risky
.: operation in the drilling of it and the cost involved, My
E calculations or my estim&tesgindicate four, the summaries
~i' gt the bottom of this éhéet. I broke ﬁhese into tangible
j ' v ;ng intangibles. AAsingle well completion estimated dost

would be $348,350. An estimated dual complation which is
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at the very bottom of the page, total cost of $389,850

and a dxy hole cost, $268 950 for a twelve thousand foot
test. This is a hundred percent of the cost estimated and
as you can see, the price of drilling 1n this area is much
hiqher'fhan most areas even though you are considering twelve

thousand foot4depth. The mud builds up very considerably and

" I understand Pennzoil's initial well went to the,bevdnian,

costing in the neighborhood of $600,50b\and<£heir second .
well $4do.000.‘ I don't have Qﬁy estimates of the Superior
well, but I understand -- this is all second hand. I under-
stgnd the'Texas 0il and Gas Company well wil%ﬂrun close to

$400,000 or exceed that, so even with experiehce in the area,;

we hope to bring down costs slightly, but 1f is an expensive

area to drill.

0 Does this exhibit include supervision costs? = -

A No, this is only a ~-- there is a company supervision
while the well is drilling of $750 00 a month which is a
normal charge while the well is drilling. Once the well {is
on broduction, it doesn®t 'incorporate that figure.

Q Would you be in a position to reoommend the super-

vision costs for non-consenting members in a unit that

might have/ggiﬁézgiczied? ‘ ' "
A/ ﬁy‘exéefi\hce with administrative overhead charges

would e $150.00 /eéjmonth per well, This seems to be an

\
average haggz//

MR. LOPEZ: At this time, if the Examiner please, I
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would like to introduce into evidence Exhibits 1 through 6.

MR. UTZ: Without objection, Exhibits 1 through ©
will be entered into the record of this case.

Q NOw,iMr. Le May, turning tofthe face that the
appiication concerns two non-standard locations in Section 2,
one in the north half which I believe is 2,500 from -the north,
330 from the east and the south half 990 from the south and
660 from the east, is there any reason for these locations
being non-standard? |

A I might mention some of this and I think we might .
clarify it more Qitﬂ;the F. A. A. testimony on the Carlsbad
Airport. I showed*the:hature of the runways on the exhibits
to show the relationship of the roadvand the runways and the

airport to Section 2. There is not a gtandard location in

that east half of Section 2. AS far as I know, all of

ggction 2; - The west half of Section 2 is very risky. It is - .

shown by the nature of the various pays irvolved ‘which are

spotty, and the expense involved and geologically. I would

not recommend drilling in the west half simply because you

have high risk with very expensive wells. The only locations in

" the east half are governed by the topography or by the airport

that is there; The fact that we do have the highway cutting
through the airport runways which occupy most of Section 2,
and you just have to, when you pay like Mr. Grace did, $226.00

an acre for your acreage, you want to pick the best geological

A A e Ay g
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'”crowding the Gulf well and I'd recommend approxima&ely 25% } %

P . Page 13

location possible but also one that's agreesble with the

‘economics and qeoicdy. This is why the non-=standard-lccaticns

were applied for. It is not the normal situation where you

have an airport ocqupying your Sectigﬁ ahd‘normally in Southeast
New Mexicolwhere you have flat land, you can pick a location
that t&kes inéb account the risk factor  and sti;l crowds a
good production and reduces as much as péssible the risk in-
volved in spendin§ largesums'of~money/but in this particular
case, it's a little unusual. : |

»Q_‘ .Then itiwouid not be your recoﬁmend#tion that this‘.
unit be communitized in another method, rather that the east |
half be communitzzed into a unit and the west’ half be communi~
tized into a unit? _

‘A I think the west half would be highly risky
geoloqicﬁlly. vThe‘east half is ce:tainly the safest.

0 Because of the application for these non-gtandard

“locations, if this pool were prorated, would you Fecommend

to the Co;ﬁission'a penalty facter becuase of the fact they

‘are ‘not in what we call orthodox locations?

A Yes, I think if-the zones were as prorated gas pocls
in all zones that you have to gfant a penalty factor becauSe
of extreme crowding as it is to the adjacent proration unit,

\_

but the field is ot prorated hecause it's a toughkﬁrob{)p.~”

0 Mow, you understand that this application also is
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~ not only for

the non—standard_locaéions, but alsb for a torced
poolihg. Would you recommerid a penalty for the members of the
ﬁnit that elect not to be carried and not be forced pooled?

a Yes, if they elect to be carried in the forced pool,

aifnly\ recommend the highest that the Commission
\

s testified before in many cases, most

2

_bpervti & ements call for 200% non-conseht proration

because the Commission is limited by law to a 150%. It takes

into consideration the high cost of drilling these wells and

--high cost of drilling the pays and I would recommaend the

maximum. =
MR. LOéEz: I have ho more questions of this witness
at this time. |
MR. UTZ: BAny other questions of thié witness:

MR. DURRETT: I have some questions

' CROSS EXAMINATION:

BY MR. DURRETT:

0 Mr. Le May, my first question is, I was talking to
my client here -- did you say you thought *.;e well should be
penalized for the non-standard logation; some kind of penalty

ande man r
[ A

ke put on, d-it i€ you 4ia

mimaa .
A It is kind of an academic guestion. I said if the

gas field is prorated, I would certainly recommend a penalty

because of the fact that we are crowding the proration unit to

the east.
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0 Did you state what kind of penalty that should be?

>

J

-

L.

l.‘._ I.i‘j

-

¥ stated—253— S
Q How did you calculate that?
A

It couldn't be calculated. Many reservoirs lend

themselves to an isopach analysis of the net pay. I think

you could take any 6ne of my exhibits or possibly any other
exhibit and this has been done with the Morrow sandstone
especially, and tfy“td dfaw»the limits of productive acreayge,
in other’words; turn it ipto a productive acreagé, hearing
their argument,a nd I thiﬁk you are second guessing yéufse;f
With‘all the pays in this reservoir hecause it doesn't lend
itself to that kind of analysis, so you just -- it's an
arbitrary thing. Iithink you can erect arguments to-justify
almost anyuﬁenalty y;u wanted to éb into from 5% to 10% to
40%. It deéends on how you want to~draw‘your lines and with

the nature of this thin pay, and just two examples. The_v_gﬁ

" pennzeil weilrand Superior well that are as close together

-as two wells can get, and yet they have varying characteristics

in all the zcnes. They are completely different. If you try
and project this to other ;reas where you have this 660 feet
between two wells, you cén seelthe highly variably n&iure of
the reservoirs involved.

Q Now, do I understand your testimony to be that you

feel that there is some question concerning the productivity of

the west half of Section 2?
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A I think it is a riskier location, much riskier,

espectally so when you consider the high cost involved.

o) Well, as a yeologist, you are telling me if you can
‘get closer to production, you have a bettér chance of gétting -
A It's obvious. We are talking about guality, too. I

think becgusb»you try and crowd good wells because you presum-

ably aré'gﬁing to get a better quality well, you may get a

stinker or infeinr well further away.

Q | Now, referring to.y§ur structure mapé‘—— Y don't have
them numbered here, so:i‘;i just have to tell you which one
I am talking about -- 6h, yes, they are here. Let's go to

- W

your Exhi

bit No. 2 . That's the struature on top of the
Canyon, and, is that correct?
A . That's correct.

o] Now; considering structure whichuis shown by this

map, does that show your structure coming up to the west?

A Yes, but you are off the main structure, You go
through a gaddle in there and‘stdft picking up :egionélvdib
again when you get in the west half of Section 2.

0 You wouldn't feel that.as a geclogist if ynu-could

get up the structure,you would have a better chance of making

‘a better well?

A Not up regional structure because you have a low

J between the field structure as defined by existing wells.

Three of them pretty well defines structure in there and any-
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thing in the neighborhood of Section 2,vespecia11y the west

half of the northwest half.

0 So considering structure only and whether you were

going to locate your well or not, you don't think this exhibit

would show - you would be moving up structure and have a better
chance of getting a bettwe well if you moved to the west?

A When I talk about structure, I was referring ‘to the
structure anamoly.that was drilled by the Mobile 1” l. This
is a structure in itself that cccupies, who knows how large
an area, but certainly you are falling off the structure when'
you go from the Mobile well to the Superior well and from the
Mobile well to the Gulf Federal well and therefore, when you
get off that structure, you are dealing with 2 different
situation when you start getting back on regicnal dip. vYou
are talking about the reservdir being affected by a 1o¢;£

situation as compared to the reservoir being affected by

'Hregional dip which is sonething entirely different.

0 What we are really saying again, if you would get
closer to production, you would have a better chance,pf'gettinc
a gcod well?

A I think so, ves.

0 So’ that would be true -~ not qoing into each ana of

these, would that be true as far as aill your structure maps?

I believe that all of them show structure going up to the

west, isn't that correct?
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A Yes, that is ﬁp regional dip north to northwest.

0 Talking about standard and non-standard locations, I
believe you testified_that.there‘were no standard loca£ions
available in this south half eﬁéept the one you;ﬁave proposéd,“
is‘thﬁt éorrect? I‘mean, there are no standard locations
available, the one you are proposing is hon-standard?

A Right. As I understand the Commission ruling, and I
am not as clear on the F. A. A. regulations as the”Commissibn
ruling, Qhether.no hearing concerning a gas pool, you are
allowed to drill 660 faet from the longest line, the "side" as
they caii it and 1980 from the short side from proration uhit.
This is 328 acre spgping which governs the Pennsylvanian
formation. That would put you eomewheié in the middle of that
airport in Section 2 on a stahdard location with he‘proration
units as they are now. |

Q Mr. Le May, if you dedicated the east half of

cion 2 1o one gas well and the west nalf of Section Z to

- another gas well, you would have standard locptiohs available,

is that not correct? Let me be a little more specific. If

you dedicated the east half of Section 2 to a gas well to be

‘drilled in the vicinity of the non-standard location, you are

prpposing in the south half of Section 2, would you not have

- A . W _ .. W W _ 8 b SLom . - A~ -~ - @ _ P .y —— ) ren
a stanuarqa iocaction avaliaple 170U IIom Tile Joutil line ajuw ouvv

from the east line of that Section?

A Yes,
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. Q That would be a standard location?
A Looks ;1ke it would fall right on the highway, but
with some leeway, but could get close to a standard location.

Q And then moving over to the west, if you were

_dedicating the west half of Section 2 to gnother gas well to

“pe drilled in that west half, you would have to have at least

two standard locations available there, would you not, on the
1986-602

A Looks like you'd have one from the south. You are

crowding that runway in 1980 from the north part of 1it. again,

there are F. A. A. regulations governing the distance yon*are
from the runway and 1f you form your proration units different
than is shown here, you could arrive at least closer to a
stahdard location. I think I testified previously that if

I owned the acreage geologically and paid that xind of price,

Y would like to have two locations as close as possible to the

two wells. A well out of the west half of Section 2 ‘would be
almost a wildcat considering the nature of the pays involved.

Q When we vere Qiscussing the factor to be applied
on forced pooling part of the case ==

A Yes. |

0 -~ I believe you testified to a 1503 which would be
the maximum pénalty the Commissibn could legally give? |

A Right.

Q In your opinion, these wells in the area or wells
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that will be arilled ijn Section 2, would they be wildcat
wells oY deve10pment wells?

A Well, they are considered & development well, but the

- word “development" has a big question mark as to the ‘quality

you are look}ng for and costs that are jnvolved. It's an
econonic thing, really.

o} po you think the Commissionvshoula probably give the
highest risk factor it possibly can give for wildcat wells and
not for deVelopmenﬁ wells?

A 'y don't think so.' 1 think you could have develop~
ment wells that are_ﬁery risky economically and I think the
Cgmﬂission has ruled that way in some cases. In this caseé,
the high cost jnvolved with the thin pay. |

MR. DURRETT : That's a1l I have at this time, Mr.
Examiner.
:329;R$CT EXAMINATION:
pY MR. LOPEZ: -

Q My . Le May. assumx;g that there was no airport
located jn Section 2, that is~assum1ng that there were no
topographical problems, how would you. {£ you were H lease
holder, Wwhat would you recommend to your client how the unit be
gummunitized? |

A Well, I would communitize aslthe pfcration units

shown on Exhibit No. 1 with the north half being one and the

south half being one and recommendation jocation 1980 from
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7
SR , ,
i“‘ the east lines of those proration units, 660 from the south
L ‘gﬁé or possibly 1980 from the south and probably 1980 from the

f__, south and east lines and probably 1980 out of the north and
'%M east lines.

Q Apparently there is, from what has béen s;id and )
what will no doubt be said, that there are non-standard
locationé available having this type  of unit formed in tie.
west half and extreme west half 6f Secgion 2.J Would jou

| récommend to your client that they drill in thie area?
- ' ' A Ne, I think yvou are getting away from the influence
| of the structure and it would Bé~back on, regional dip aﬁd it

comes in a little higher but you are in a different. province.

: {3
- Considering the costs in drilling these wells, the risk is

f gf Q‘,u£? § _ pretty high and what you are going to get.

o take the risk in the extreme west half?
A Yes, I would certainly recommend the east half much
to my preference of the east half over the west half.

o . ‘ MR. UTZ: Any other questions, Mr. Durrett?

RE CROSS EXAMINATION:

BY MR. DURRETT :
— 0 Assuming that you dedicated this acreage, eastrhﬁlf,
to one well that would be drilled at a standard location, let's N
. assume 1980 from the south and 660 from the east, that would

- be a standard location and you get a producer there, you
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COdpleted a producer, would you recommedd'to your client that -
you step over to the west half and drill a well?

A Depending which zone produced, how good it produced'
and - there are a lot of factors really involved there.

Q_w I am asking you to make an assumption. If you get
a pretty good well, would you recommend they step over and
drill in the west half?

A I couldn't really answer that truthfully without

knowing how much pay they had if additional wells were drilled

~and it's a big assumption to make if you had a well, if you had

a Morrow well. The Morrow reservoir looks like very uhiform
now. Maybe they made a goodCMorrow well in there with the
Taxas oil and Gas Company. I would feel a lot better about a
recommendation for.the Morrow. If it was just one pay and
$400,000, you would have to look at it long and hard before
von conld m ake an assumptisn
Q What I was thinking, to be a little more specific,
assuming they get a well that is comparable to. the Pennzoil
well and ih Section 1, would yod»recommend that they step over

bn out to the west half of the drill?

A I don't know if I could answer that, really, because
you'd have to put tha Pennzoil ton it, 1€ they 15zt bLotion hole
pressure ~-- I don't have that data —- plottiné'production versus

‘bottom hole pressure. Certainly, when you came down as far as -

the Texas 0il and Gas Company welf, looks like a poor Morrow
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section, #nd I really couldn't recommend a well that would be
S ~-w—anticipating that kind of reservoir, s6 even thoﬁgh you get a
- Wweil in the east half of 2, I would be reluctant to assume
| fhat would coﬁtinue on to the west half., You are“still in the

ihfluence of the structure when you are in the east half of 2,

- o | The”structgré by the Mobil§ 12-1, I think,‘has influenced the
hj ?;servoir and the development of these reéeryéirs in the area
‘1 gﬁd'by getting on region#i dip, you are takiﬁg;a'lot bigger
5',E: éamble, certainly. | 4
,§+§_ . .0 BY MR, LOPEZ: Mr. Le May, isn't it true that once
"?. M y0u,are‘unitizéd~and iﬁ this insfance you elected éo unitiééw

nogthfsouth, you are pretty well locked in?

;ﬁ ;‘ 'f“ﬂﬁ | ‘ A Once you have fermed a proration, you have to work
e iﬁi ” in that unit,
‘-%5 1f“;j_’ - Q BY MR, LOPEZ: You have said it is your posifion_by -

-

L~ , unifiﬁing north-south that you have a better chance of gettiné
; - at the gas ugdernéath the ground, right?
A Yes. | ‘

U : A 0 BY MR. DURRETT: Mr. Le May, if you feel there is a
good possibility that the west hald of Section 2 is non-
'pxbductivé, that would be half of the Section, vwhat would
L B . that do as far éﬁ,affgctinq your recommendation of_gpy»pgnaity?
Wouldn't that imply the penalty o&éhﬁvto be 505, at least? |

A- Not really. If you are talking about gas in place --

— ~ recovering your just and equitabie share of your reserves, I
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think you can get 780 MCF a day to drill stem test and

complete it for less than a million and probably not recover

~gyour gas in place by thﬁt wéll. I think there could be gas

in place, a certain amount of recoverable under the west half,

but the permeabiliti;s and porosities are low enougﬁ'that you

wouldn't recover the good gas on the epst half, so when you

~are drawing that zero line,‘that really doesh't'affect your

decision to drill. You st&;# arguing where there is gaé in
place and you try to pick the location Eha; has the best
porosity and permegbility SO ycu can recover it,

0 Assuming the west half of Section 2 is pibductivg,

do ycu feel these two wells at the locations proposed will-

- A ‘If £ﬁey encounter good porosity and permeability,
ves. I think 30 acfes has been drained by gas wells in the
past. . ! | “ o

'fﬁﬁ. DURRETT: That's all I have. ”

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. UTZ:

Q Mr. Le May, what type of reservoir do you consider
this?. |
A Which pay, Mr. Examiner?
0 all ‘of them. T
A The Canyon is a limestone, the Atoka, a limestone,

the Strawn -~
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-

0 As far as recovery process is concerned, is it a

structure, stratigraphic trép, water drive, solution drive

or what?

o

A I éﬁink the Atoke may be a limited reservoir with
some component of water dri&e if datafig corract Accoiding to
Pennzoil-Gulf Federal. The Atoke reservoir is not well known
in this province and ﬁhe“first time we've encounterad something
like this. I don't have data to analyze the Morrow. I think
it“wbuld'fit the pattern of most Morrow sand-gas resexvoirs

with erratic development, possibly even lensing of'thq sand

_ in there. We may not be dealing with:the same teservoir

thrsugiiout even the wells that have been drilled.

Q It is a stratigraphic trap?f

A A sﬁratigraphic trap, definitely, ves.

Q  How about the Atoka?

A ”I think the Atoka’ﬁay have some part structural in-

fluence in there, but I think it's still basically a strati-

graphic trap because‘devélobment of the reservoir may be affected

by structure not necessatily on just on top of the structure

but it looks like Texas Oil and Gas Company well over here

way off the structure with a pretty good dgj?lopment‘that the

"structure had an influence on developing the reservoir, not

really trapping the gas involved. The Strawn, I think, has
proven in west Eddy and east Eddy countykto be kind of a

stratigraphic thing. There have been varying degrees of success
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‘trying to make completions from clean, strong limestone and

where it becomes chalky sometimes you have some real campletion
pfoblems. It is not a uniform éompletion by any extent. If
we are dealing with the Devonian pay, I could testify with
more certainty as to what to expect with the uniform reservoir
under structural conditions like this. I think all the pays
are stratigraphic. |

Q Do you consider them all dry gas reservoirs?

K Yes.‘ | .

0 Mr. Le May; your location ?or the north’haif'of
Seétion>2 is 330 feet from the east liné, is that correct?

A Yes, sir. |

0  How close does that put you to the highway‘rigﬁt—of—

way?

A A hundred feet, a hundred and forty-six feet.

0 BY MR. LOPEZ: A hundred and twenty-eight?

A A huhdred and twenty-eight feet, somawhere in that
range., .

0 BY MR. UT2: If you want to cross the highway,

would that put you too close to the runway with the F. A. A.?

Youfre dealing with a problem there.

A The runway is going to be closed down for a period’

of time for improvements to make it suitable for instrument

approaches and lengthened and being able to handle big planes,

jets maihly, the well could be drilled closer to the runway,

-
o
-
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but yod are faced Qith the problem once the ranay'is reopened.
It would certainly be prohibitive, say, to move a pooling unit
on a fécémplefidn or 4o anything‘fo the well, You'd be running
into airport restrictions in that regard because the runway
will be closed. It allovis more latitude where you ca;;drill
the well and so fofth, but if you are talkiny of work-over
operations or if it takeslyourlonger to drill the well‘tﬂan
you ant;cipated, and theyiﬁanted to reopen the runway, then
you'd run into problems. I think that location could be moved
a little closer to the road, but I still think you have to
maintain 50 feet from the center line. '

0 BY MR. LOPEZ: About 42 feet?

A ~ Forty-two for right—ef—way‘parpcses énd~1t wonld be
my recommendation -- if you are ialking about somethiné less
than a hundred feet 1£ would make no difference qeologica;ly

to me on the recommendation.

0 De vou havébany idea of the distance from the
proposed location of dr;lling assuming a radiue for the»
'§1atform necessary for the drilling operation?

A You have to build mud pits and all that can be

pushed away from the road. The substructure itself and the

dog héuse and all you might be able to construct it sych that

assihle o thae road

you are not -=- your hol& is as ciose as’

"

with the supplemental units and all being away frem the road.

Q Is a 100 feet out of line, would you say, for a
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A It really depends on the geometry of the uhlts_you
are putting up there. I think you can occupy a 100 feet with
very little effort but when you are talking about a rig that
will go to 12,000 feet -- there are tool pushers shacks,
place for your pipe, dars,_q&ite a few things'that ar; needed
on a drilling location. With the hole itself, a 128 feat, I
think, from the right-of-way, you Are getting pretty close to
the;limits you can move that holé and still have a w§rkable
operation that's legal.

-’ ; Q BY MR. UTZ: What would be the problem for direct-
“jonal dfilling away from the lease line? | |

A ’Itbﬁiéht:be done. It certainly increasés’the

danger. I have not.directly corresponded with people con-.

sidering directional drilling, but would add $40,000, $50,000

~and a lot higher risk factor concerning the operation itself.

I do not know many contractors that would turn-key a hole

" directionally drilled. I understand Mrs. Grace does have a

turn-key contract on her psesent locations.

H

Q BY MR, LOPEZ: Would you take a bottom hole survey of

this application if it is granted?

A Being as close to the lease line as it is, I would
recomméﬁd to the Commissioh éﬁéi ;=bott6m hole survey should
be made after the we11>£s drilled sb we know the bottom of

the hole under the proration unit, ves.
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Mg. UTZ: Any other questions of the witness?
MR. DURRETT: I have one more question.

o) Mf._Le May, if ybu took a bottom hole survey if
this’application were approved and found out that well was
bottomed on Pennzoil's lease,what would ‘you recommend As a
penalty? . ’ B

A I woﬁ1§ recommend the G;aces getting in touch with
Pennzoil and working out éomething. That né?er got to a
coﬁrt or\legislative body.

MR. UTZ: Other questiohs‘of the witness? The
witness may Qe excused,

LOPEZ: At thie time

L e - e et F

Mrs, Corinne Grace.

DIRECT EXPMINATION:

BY MR. LOPEZ:

0 Would you state your name and place of residence?
A My name is Corinne Grace and I gometimes reside at

Santa Fe, Carlsbad and Grants, New Mexico, most of the time’,-

Q Are you married to Michael Grace --

A Yes, Sir,

Q -~ the applicanta;p this case. Mrs. Grace, you are
familiar with the application in Case No. 4228, this c#se?

A Yes, I am,

0 Now, are you aware that you have applied to the

Commission for forced pooling the north half and south half

g pneEam N Sk R e P N T
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of Section 2, Township 23 South, Range 26 East, and referring

to the north haif of that section, have you made any efforts

to vgluntarily communitize the unit with Pan American, which -

I believe owns half of the leasehold interest in that unit?
A Yes, sir.

0  And what were the results of yghr efforts to arrive

‘at a voluntary communitizationand operating agreement?

A We haven't arrived at one yet.
0 You were not successfﬁl?»
A No.
0 F'Now, referring to thé south ha;f of Section 2,

would you sort of outline your ng%j%iations there? I -believe
Humbie owns the 1easé:t6 the’northeast, to the southwest and
the norﬁhwest tb the southeast and that portion lying to the
west of the center line of the highway in the northwest, in
the northeast, to the southeast? |

i \ Yes, we received a farmout from Humble Oil Company.

Q Referring to that small portion which I believe

1ﬁcludes apbrokimately-So écres lying to the east of the
center line in the northeast to the southeast which I under-
stand and I think Mr. Le May testified is a lease of Pennzoil's
and Attapax', etc., have you had any‘success at arriving at a
voluntary operating and communitization agreement for that
portion?

. \ We haven't. We have tried very hard but haven‘t

got a farmout or communitization.
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2 And 41d' these o indicate,

north half whicp fﬁbelieve‘is




y 0 And referring to Exﬁibit No; 8 which deals with the
— : -well location in the sdﬁth half of Section 2 this indicates
= F.A.A. approval with a restricEion’that the obstruction, that -
LPE is the rig, be marked and lighted and in accordance with F.A.A,
lj : regulations and thé‘fact that a noﬁice form be sent them
?;fii‘j = priox to drilling but -your sHotice and application is, assuming
| 4ﬁ~~:,:§ ) ,a‘}46 fooF rig which will be used, four application has been
| f;ff‘~ o -approved, is that not correct?
- A That's correct.
- : : | :'Q And this is nbt baséd on the fact that the runway
— ~ has to be closed for construction? |
- A That's correct.
1= . o R . :
. ,j MR. LOPEZ: At this time, if the Examiner please, I
: fﬁ%T would like to introduce Exhibit 7 and 8 into evidence.
1,45} - ‘ MR. UTZ: Without objection Exhibit 7 and 8 will be
-7’:7; entered into the fécorq of this case. :
SR ‘ K(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits
Coe b 7 and 8 were offered and
i admitted in evidence)
4? MR. LOPEZ: M;s. Grace, have you,been in contact
[, with the airport manager and varlous officials of the city of
. Carlsbad?
:? - A Yes, I have, B N
' ~ | 0 They ére apprised of“tﬁe'fact that you are wgnting to
' E‘E ’ drill in this section?
P , :
§ A% A Yes.
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QO

Have - they prbmised you their complete cooéeratibn?:

A That's right,

Q Mrs. Grace, if your application is granted, your
applications in both the-north half and south half are_grantéd
in this case, d0~yog have a time in which you propose to
commence drilling?

A Yes, as soon as possible.

Q . It is your inﬁention to commence drilling at least
at dnéﬁof the locations befoée the end of the yéar?

A Yes, vie would like to do both if we could..

MR, LOPEZ: No further'questions.'

MR, UTZ; Questions?

MR. DﬁRRETf} NanueStions.

MR. UTZ: Do you aave anywhere in your Exhibitsp
the amount of acreage déscribed in Ehese little triangles, etc.,
their ownexship?

‘ ﬁR. LOPEZ: I believe it haé‘beeh stated by

Mr. LeMayJinto the record. 1I don't have the exact amount in

that little triangle, the northeast to the southeast.

Mr. Examiner, I have gone to great lengths to try to determine

thaﬂ exactly. ‘The problem is they are connected with
different leases and I've had abstractoré, Mr. Currier, I
believe down in Artesia, who has been trying to give ne Ehat
informationifor gquite some time and he has not bheen able to

arrive at the exact figure because of the’problem‘of that

e e

e e e . v
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‘ffg voluntary conveyance of operating rights between the four
E‘i édmpanies and since it involved various leases he ‘has his
%i} own acreage on the lease but leases involve five or six or
‘§>7 ‘ horé separate sections. I shall be happy:to fry to get the
b . .
? information if I can. I‘think it's pretty 1much appr%ximately
wé?-_f: » %5, ten acres of that forty acre unit which are Humble's and the
;‘ = other thirty acres atre the other four companies.. A
g " { v
- MR. UTZ: . I-presume that your F.A.A. witness can
= T ?} tell mé ' why the drilling has to be done at your nortgiiééétibn'
—7 while 'the runway is shut down. |
- MR. LOPEZ: We certainly can.
J MTE o - MR, UTZ: Which is across the highwaf. -
. e MR. LOPEZ: Yes. ~
:%f;f??{*"7* fﬁ o ’ “MR. U%ﬁé The witfiess may bé excused. )
i; ) Zé 7 MR. LOPEZ: Mr,., Examiner, this isAsort of unordinary
: - | or unorthodox, but I think if we had both expléihing, both
- t 3 = experts in different pgases and since they are going to be
;i* f:v - *_: " describing one problgm; if we could haverthem>both=teétify R
o - A énd'answer quéstions in their own competence I thirnk it ;
‘ L would be beﬁter. ;
i,# -MR. DURRETT : -We wil; so stipulate. Mr. Lopez can z
e examine two witnesses at the same time if we can cross-examine )
. o at the shme time. | - »
‘ s ‘ .
- MR. UTZ: Do you stipulate? - ‘
f ‘ MR. LOPEZ: I ;értainly do.
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E. I. WILLIAMS AND MR. RICHARD{JENNESS
called as witnesses, hav1ng been flrst duly sworn, were examined
and testlfled as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. LOPEZ

Q Referring to the witness on my left, would you Please
state your name and residence and occupation?
A E. I. Willianms residing in Albuquerque with

Albugquerque area office, Program office for Federal Aviation

Administration.

Q - And the witness on my right I wiil adaress the same
question.
A ' My name is Richard Jenness. T live in Albuquerque

and am employed by the Federal AV1atlon Adninistration as an

Q Now Mr. Jenness; referring to applicant's Exhibit which
has been marked for identification as Exhibit No. 9 although
you did not prepare the exhibit it was, Ibunderstand it was,
prepared by D. M. Mozen and Associates. Why would they be in
a position to Prepare such an exhibit?

MR. JENNESS: That, of course, ig an airport layout plan
alteration and expansion of the airport.

MR. LOPEZ: If I may, Mr. Examiner, I think we would

do better if we turned this around. *his is Section 2 and this
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Section 11 and everybody will understand it better.

MR. LOPEZ: Now, Mr, Jenhess, in connection with this

~ exhibit there are some markings indicated. Could you céme up

here and explain what these markings describe or what they
represent.

Mﬁ. JENNESS: ‘The shaded areas on this left plan are all
located in Section 2 and ‘indicate areas in which a 146 foot
étrﬁcture is to be erected and not considered an obst;uction
for air navigation. That statemeﬁt'is made with this
provision,”aétuéily two provisions, one, that any elevation

within the shaded areas is not greater than the nearest run-

‘Qay eélevation and it is also made with the provision that

appropriiate nctice is given to the F.A.A. and the aépropriate

.determination with no hazard is issued.

< Q Just for the record these shaded areas pretty much

represent an area at the extreme west of the section, triangle

areas, beginning about, I'd say, 660 from the north and‘going

on to an area of about SOQ.geet from the south - fhis is very
approxiﬁate - and about maybé 660 from the‘west bouﬁdary, is
that correct?

MR.‘JENNESS: Just about, yes.

o And the area on the east commences at an area about
halfway down thé section, nét édite, 330 from tﬁé'dividing,
lét’s say, the east-west dividing line which would be -what,

almost>2,500 feet from the north and this is sort of a - what
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~ kind of-shape do you call that - but going to a point at the -

marking the section - point of Sections 1, 2, 12, and 11 and
in a westerly direction for about, I'd say, 660 along the

boundary line between Sections 2 and 11 and in a northweéterly

V3

direction to a point about 1,980 plus about, let's say, a
thoﬁsand feet inward from the east boundary at its greatest
point and again to fhe point at the beginnihg,‘right?
TQR. JENNESS: HMMore or léss.
Q The othér area‘is a small triangle almost in the very

center point of the. airport, triarngle which is formed by the

three runways, one running in a northeast, southwest direction,

" the other running in a northwest, southeast direction &nd the

e -

‘Qﬁhér”lyinq in Section 35 of Township 22 SouthRange 26 East.
and which forms the triangle, correct?
MR. JENNESS: Correct .

0 - How, you are familiar with the application of Mr. and

Mrs. Grace to drill for gas wells in their Section 2.

' MR. JENNESS: I anm.
{Q And ‘you have approved or you have Qéen involved in
~approval granted by the F.A.A. to'their 1ocation_stéked in the
south half of Section 2?
MR. 3ENNESS: We have issued an acknowledgment which in
effect is a determination thét a structure within this proposed
sité would net be a-hazard to air navigatibn. .

Q Now concerning the location staked in the north half

o e S iy - A
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-

which- is pretty much in the southeast corner of the north half
of Section 2, what has happenéd regarding that notice 6f
proposed construction or a placement of a rig? .

MR. JENNESS: Are you refefring to this site right here?

Q ﬁight. |

MR. JENNESS: We see no hazard with the provision that the
drilling operafiqns are conducted during the time that the

northeast, southwest runway is closed for construction purposes.

/) EETar e

0 Is there any reason why the northéast, southwest run-

way should be closed?

© MR. JENNESS: If the runway is not closed and thé structure

of 146 feet above ground 1evél‘ié erected at this location we

—would conegider it an obstructicn to air navigation.

Q ~ Now concérning the fact that the runway is being

closed, there is a reason for it, I assume, and could you tell

‘us what that reason is?

MR. JENNESS: The reason for closing the runway is to
reconstruct the existing portion and extend the runway to the

southwest.
Q Is this for the purposes of making an instrument
approach runway to handle jet traffic?

MR. JENNESS: That's correct.

VC)
-
-

ig Ao you believe the runway will be closed or
do you have any information as to the length of time the runway

will have to be closed for such constructicn purposes?

R O O S

S b il i i
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E '
PEPE MR. JENNESS: I believe it will be closéd from about fqur
‘%_; ’ to six months.
%'; | MR. wiLLIAMS: It would depend upon the cogtractor's
! , P
| >§Pﬁ | progress and’whethef'they ran into an;,difficulties preparing
{% ’i; - " the site and\éaving. It could vary cohsiderably._
;~i4J-; Q Now .Mr. Jénness,, I believe_yéu heard Mr. ieMay
jt Z; ‘ testify as to what we ¢tonsider standard locations which would
: T - be in this case(1,980‘from{either the east or west and 660
- ' Y;i from the south or middle%br@north ﬁbqndarie$;~correct?
- | —: MR. JENNESS: . Yes. | |
’_f '4i~ -~ S 9 Now are any of these avaiiable? Are any standard
- - é}_locations;aéailable‘for drilliﬁg wﬁibh woﬁld,notAc;nflict,with
ﬂz A F.A.A. regulations? ‘ : . fg
- - | A MR.'JESNESS: It doesn't appear that there would be. i
|- This is 1,980 frem the east and 660 from the south? - % : "".,i
fj “Q Right, ;ésumiﬁg a point 1;580 from the west and 660 i 1_- 1
- ‘ ‘ from the south and now ﬁaking a point 1,980 from thg east and %
'"j 1,980 from the south and 1,980 from the west and 1,980 from the %
ff south and moving on up l,§80 frbm.£he west and 1,980 from the ?
north, 1,980 from the east. and 660 from the north, 1,980 from ?
- the west and 660 from the north. 2re any of these available for
A:} a rig of a 146 feet to drill the depth of 13:000 feet, conld it
» | be done? \
,i; MR. JENNESS: I think at those locations a drilling rig of
>;§ a 146 per ground level would be COnéidered an obstruction to air
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navagapion.
= Q I don't kn;w whether you or Mr., Williams, who is best
. M ’ :: able to testify, whether you wouid permit'a rig to drill within ‘ - -
S ii | Ehé'triangie area formed by the runways. I bélieve Mr. Wwilliams i N
| 3 is best able to testify to this.. ‘
: ‘ MR. WILLIAMS: We would object to that. : | |
v'%ij - 0 Any where within the triangle area?
“é MR, WILLIAMS: That's correct. I migﬁt'add at this point.
) - not only is the airport subject to Federal air regulations but -
e ;j T it is also subject to 5 gfaht agreement in a prior project and
'? 2, this is what we would like from the airpo?tfs branch standpqint
o . i ~as to whether we WOuld be amneable to a drillingrrig at any ‘I
?ﬁu' I s S point on the airport.
S
g MR. JENNESS: I think I could clarify this, Mr. Lopez. I
TJ am looking at any structure within this area as being a ;;zard
lj to air’névigation while Mr. Williahs is 1ébking at it from the
7 point of view that it doesn't apply with grant agreement. I
s T : am looking at it from an obstruction standpoint.
- : _ »
j MR, WILLIAMS: That's esséntially correct with respect to
o any drilling site on thé airport property, within the airport
i hboundaries. It would be necessary for us to determine first of
.gi; o 21l whcthcriitrccul“ in any way.ceffect the coperaticn, develop- k
‘j . ment or maintenance of the airport and if it did so -effect any S I
” of those operations and we would object and ask the sponsor to
:_: © prohibit it.
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Q  Mr. Jenness, as you are aware, this well location

stakéd on the north half of Section 2 lies to the east of the

highway; Now~I %elieve from your studies of that location -
whether you would still be permitted to move to the west side
6f the highway a certain distance, I believe you have it marked
at'about a thousand feet, as‘the same distance from the north-
east, that ‘is 2,500 feet. Of course since this'hés to be done

vhile the runway is closed for construction, are there any F.A.A.

regulations which‘reqﬁire and, eSpecially zfter this fﬁnway is

reconstructed, that there be no obstruction within 5 certaih
zone of the midpéiﬁt of the runway and any reéﬁiatibnsAfroﬁ
that point on? |

y to this runway, after

ALass A wasars ———

it's extended and an instrument landing system installed, then

‘the imaginary surface that we apply will then double. in other

wo:ds, on 500-f;et on either side nf that éenter line no -
construction permitted and extending outward from that wﬁat

we call a primary surface then we permit one foot above ground
for every.seven foot outward. In other Qofds, this is a séven
to one slope beginning 500 feet from tﬁe cénter line of that
runway.

Q Now this location which we can refer to as 2,500 from

the north and 1,000 from the west, that location nas’ been, e

let's say tentatively okayed, assuming there - is ten foot or
less superstructure left after the well was cOmpleted, is

that correct?

R N T

b a7
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MR. JENHESS: That's correct,

- Q Wiould you prefer the well be located to the east side
b _ , N . o,
j of the highway considering the fact there might be rewoiking of -

" the well or anything else after the recoﬁétfﬁctcd runway is in

— * operation?

:ff.} ;.,Au v | . MR, JENNEéS: Depending on the height‘pf the reworking rig

fi!'f ’1"7.i{ : : | we Gould, I believe, prefer a structure east of the highway. I
#I e - | " don't know exactlv the heighé of this rig that it wouldAfollow,

I T if it did follow, but it could not pehetrate this seven to one

3 " slope 500 feet east,of the runway center line.-
—~ , | Q I believeiyou stated that directly above the highway
- there is a fifteen foot cleéfance now available, is this ‘correct? ;
L i}; . béiie&e-youvstated in one of our éonversatiéns, or do you é
- recall? %
: N MR. WILLIAMS: That's a design criteria which we apply
. iz o : ‘ with respect to aircraft landing or taking off.!.There's that
ii . ' o ciéarancé-requiféd over the highway.
- 45 MR, LbPEZ: I have no more questions at this time,
7? Mr. Examiner.
- . ‘

- MR. UTZ: Other questions?

MR. DURRETT: HMr. Examiner, I have some questions,

PRSPV

? ‘please. - o
’ ' CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. DURRETT

Q Mr. Jenness, while you are up there, let me question

SRRV

you first. Iir., Jenness, do you have your scale with you?
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iij " MR. JENNESS: I do have.

N E?} Q. Could you get that or let me hand it to you or
3 oind ' ‘
i

something? Mr. Jenness, would you méasure for me with the

FI

scale you now have in your hand a location 1,980 from the

iv 53' south line and 660 from the east line over on the other side
t: “ there? Am I cor:éct that you have marked out there or at least
. - .
{ iﬁ - measured it off, ah I correct that that would fall within your
;;?.ﬂat A | gﬂ o red area? :
; ff MR. JENNESS: It appears to. ?
Q{’;:ka:»‘ {3 o , Q What is your red area? ?
i:”lj{% o ~_«~.... . MR. JENNESS: That red area reprcsegés the area in which ;
A o - . a 146 foot structure could be erécfed without béinq consideréd
_j an obstruction to air navigation. :
. *% Q All right sir, would yoﬁ move over now to the we§t
?Rti;f; a i 2 - side and measure for me a location from 1,980 from the south
;:ﬁj ‘ . iine and 660 from the west? That also would be-within your
‘ i ? ‘red area?
5 ,

g MR. JENNESS: That's correct.
Q One more time, would you go to the north and measure
a location that is 1,980 from the north line and 660 from the

west? ~ {(Witness complies) That is not in your red area?

G SN

MR. JENNESS: That's outside.
. Q About how far back would you go back to the west to .

get in the red area?

1 e b e, 1y ot

MR. JENNESS: About 800 feat.

——“M
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» MR. DURRETT: “That's all I have for Mr. Jenness. I

. - have a couple of questions for Mf;vﬁilliams.

;? ) o : MR. DURRETT: Mr. Williams, concerning the~élosing 6f
i - | MR.IWILLiAMS: Northeast, southwest?

MR, DURRELTT: Rortheast, southwest runway, give us

some of the detalils concerning that. There are some problens

2

concerning that, is that correct?
MR. WILLIAMS: There are some grave proéoblems in the

project. The project may or mady not be completed depending

-~ : on what we may be able to arrange in the matter of land acguis-
ST - : ition. In the first place if T mayv indicate on yvour man here
. the land that is being acquired for this project is in the :
- blue shaded area. Part of that land is under condemnation,
e - : at least one tract of 1it, and the attorney for the condemnee
. has objected to the taking, based on a land contract that the :
- !
- owners involved in with the state, therefore, they have raised a
] -
S I -
(o . i . . . PO
a question as to whether the c¢ity has the ability to condemn,

i

- LR
First of all before we can authorize construction or re-

L

construction on the runway we have to clear that proklem up

1
- because we require fee simple title and preferably fee simple
B S R Tapsolute witihh no incumbrances whatsoever.  That's the Lfirst—- - -

oy problem and secondly, the incumbrances that exist on the

i - e

P : . - ‘

: current airport property are of considerable concern to us,

P Just recently it came to our attention and should nave been

>
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laid to rest in a prior project. Generally speaking, our
policy is that when we participate‘in a construction of an
airpo;t or development of same, we{want the basic airport
property within the préperty lines to be vésted in thé
governmental subdivision owning the éirport with fée sinple

with no incumberances whatsoever and if there are incum-

brances we want them subordinated or extinguished. These

problems have to be cleared up to our satisfaction. We have

to have title satisfactory to the adminisfrator before we can
authorize construction under this project and it is very
difficult to tell exactly how long this will take because

after the initial hearing on the matter has been held, which

. S

we helieve will be the first part of this month, the right of

appeal for at least thirtj"days, and if an appeal is tékeA
then no one knows how long it will be.

Q So‘you don't know how long it Will be until the
runwéy Qill beuélésed?

MR. WILLIAMS: HNo way we can specify at this time,

Q Am' I correct that the location has been tentatively

- approved in the north half of Section 2 and cannot be drilled

until that runway is closed?
MR. WILLIAMS: UVell, it depends a great deal on whether

vou are referring to the location on or off tiie airport

“property. How as I stated before, if it is on alirport property

we intend to look at it very carefully to see if it would effect
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maintenance of the airport.
Q The gne tentatively approved‘byrthe road up there
in the north half, I don‘t-have the footage on it?
MR. WILLIAMS: This one right here.
Q Right theré?
MR. UTZ%: Is this the location 2,500 feet from ;he‘

noxrth and 330 from the east?

RS
NS

N

MR. WILLIAMS: That tract incidentally denoted on the map
is Tract F andé it is also city property which they own in -

fece and considered to be part of the airport property and

theféfore we would have to study the situation. I think it

J]

should be notéd here that the air space determination does not

" ‘constitute approval. As I said before, we would have to

examine the si£uétion and detérmine*if there would be inter-
ference with airpoft operation before we coulé concur insofar
as the airport's branch is concerned.
:MR, DURREAT: So Ehe énswer is, we really don't
know, is that correct?
MR, WILLiAMS: No, we do not,
MR. DURRETT: That's all I have.

REDIRECT EXAMINATIO?

BY MR. LOPEZ

0 ‘Before you step down, Mr. Williams, could you state ) T EI

whether every effort is being made to resolve the problem of

condemning that area in the blue?
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- ,%_;. ' . MR. WILLIAMS: Yes indeed. his a matter of fact I just
o ‘ - - recently visited with the new attorney appointed by the city
P o of carlsbad to acquire the land and urged him in all possible
AR b naste to acquire the property interest.
f‘am‘ S R 0 Is there a need and desire that the runway be con=
B TR - verted to instrument approach"ana jet landing?
fﬂ‘!.". mjbé ) MR, WILLIAMS: Yes, our programlng of the project is based

i

oot Ve e

i - in large part by A.T.A. recommendatioh; that is Air Transporta-
tion Association reébmmendations and‘they anticipate the
pOSSlble use of DCI9's p0031bly in the near future and the

— - runvay 1ength and the‘strgngth, strengthening, is part of

this prOJect and to reconotruct and strengthening, "these

SRR R R _ faetors have to be conSLdered in determlnlng whether or not

~—~ that type of aircraft can use that runway and, of course, the

length probably is about the minimum, I suppose, for the use

IRy that type of aircraft.

},FQZ : { : 0 don't Know whether you or ‘my. Jennese is in a
better position to answer this question but even though the
proposed constraction, égain referring to the north nalf of

tnhe location, north half of Sectlon 2, was approved only with

rone e e o s
|
v

the provision that it be drilled while the runway was closed

for construction, is it not possible that procedurc“be

inatituted whereby we night be able to obtain approval of thlo
location even though the obstruction might, let's say. protrude

into that area which is»verboten, for lack of a botter woxrd?
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MR. WILLIAMS: Well, I would have to say that based on
policy we woulé have to object to anything tﬁat violates any
of the surfaces because one of the provisions of the grant ’
agreement to which the airport is subject contains a covenant
in which the sponsor will exeré every effort not only to

protect the approaches but to see that there is no interference

-

with any airport operation.

0 Are §ou confident that in due timewﬁheqmunway will be
reconstructed?

MR, ﬁILLiAMS:* Well, we have of course, every hope_fh;ti
it will be. 1It's a necessary project and if there is}aﬁy
possible wéy it can be dcne‘wé want to see it done.

0 I wish to address my question to Mr. Jenness. I
believe you stated to me at one timeﬁduring our conversations

concerning this matter that there was an appeal procedﬁre
that you could go through with F.A.A. ana might it not be
true that this location in the north haif of the rurway which
is close to the terminal area and where planes will not be
landing could conceivably obtain thisﬁexception to the general

rule?
MR. JENNESS: As it applies to the -"on that chart of

course we have two northwest, southeast runways, are you

e

referring to the runway.in th

1)

Q That's right, the north half, southwest runway I

am referring to.

. north half.of that airport? . .
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MR. JENHESS: To accormodate a drilling rig, Mr. Lopez,
for Pennzoil United we by notice to them changed tue status
of that runway by limiting to aircraft of 1;200 pounds or less
and by doing so wve changed the approach slope from forty to
one td twenty to one, After Egé driliing rig was reﬁoved we’
canceled that notice to them. | /
MR. LOPEZ: I déﬁ7£>ﬁave any other questions.
MR. DURRETT: = I have no cher questions, Mr. Examiner,
MR. UTZ: Mr, Jenness, since you marked this off up
héfe would you come up here with‘me and let's identify these
four locations you have marked off. This location I am point-
ing to is 900 feet from the south and 660 feet to the east
line, halt of ‘Sectio (
MR. JENNESS: That's true. .
MR. UTz; Now the other two, tﬁg4§ther two would you
pdint out: the ones you laid out.for Standard locations for
Mr. Durrett?
MR._JENNESS: 660 from the east, 1,980 from the south.
| MR. UTZ: And that was what, Mr. Durxett?
MR. DURRETT: 660 from the east ana 1,980 from the
south.

MR. UTZ: Ané the other Standard locations that you

had Mr. Jenness mark was -

South.

MR. DURRETT: 660 from the west and 1,980 fwoim the ~ o
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MR. UTZ: That'sk1,930 from the south and 660 from the

west.

MR, WILLIAMS: I think I might mention on this location
here which is very definitely a part of the airport property,
we might have some difficulty in arriving at a satisfactory
arrangement for a well here simply pecause we have an éccess
problem and this is an uncontrolled airport and very likely
to be a problem with vehicular traffic that cgnft be con- |

trolled on operational areas.

[
'

MR, UTZ: -Access would be a problem?

MR. WILLIAMS: 'That's correét, there is a trail road
exiéting here, scheduled to be relocated under this pfoject{
It's a dirt road and‘would‘be an access but we have a problem
of controlling any vehicular traffic. We have no tower at
this airport. We do have a flat‘service station with the
peoplevengaged in that work who are not comptrbllérs and by
virtue of their duties as well’as their locations they can't
see all the operational areas of the airport.

MR, HATCH: Mr. Williams, that is the last location we
afe talking aboué; which location, for the record?

MR. WILLIAMS: The triangular area on tne west side of
Section 2.

...MR, LOPEZ: vhich is colored in red.

MR. WILLIAMS: ‘hat's correct.

MR, UTZ: The location you werec speaking of 1,980 from

AR NY . AR ATY 4 e b Tt Ly e
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the south and 660 from the west.

MR. LOPEZ: Any Jlocation.

MR. WILLIAMS: Any lécation in fhe area since we would f
have the“pibblem og control of vehicular traffic.

;MR. DURRETT: You do plan to build this éCCQSS‘ioad,
do you not? j
| MR. WILLIAMS: Yes, scheduled to be 'located around the
clear zone. -

MR. DURRETT: So it could come down to that area?

MR, ﬁILLIAﬁS:' Yés, as far as access is concerned.

MR. idPEZ: Would this change your concern about
aliowing it?

MR, WILLIAMS: We would have to have some very definite
arrangementlﬁith respect to control of vehiculagwtraffic
which might prbceed on to the runway and get inté construction
on this»runway or operational areas being used by aircraft.

MR, UTZ: Any other Questioné?

MR. LOPEZ: No further questions of the witness.

MR. UTZ: The wiihess may be excused.

MR. LOPEZ: Mr, Examiner, the applicant's have
nothing‘fﬁrther to offer at this time; however, I would like
to reserve some time to summarize our position.

ﬂR. UTZ- You havg some testimony to put on

Mr. Durrett?

MR. DURﬁETf& I have one short witness. Mr., Hatch,
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was sworn in a minute ago.

{Whereuponwthé“witﬁé9§
was - sSWwornj--

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. DURRETT

0 Will you please state your name and-p6sition for
the record?

A ‘ﬂy namejistoel J. BréWn, Production Manager for
Pennzoil United Incorporated, Midland.

0} Mr:ﬁBrown, Will-you please refer to your Exhibit
No. 1 and expléin to the Examiner what that is and what it
portrays.
| A vahis is é biatrof therérea that was4éeneraliy
covered by Mr.LeMayfs Exhibit No, 1 and I will rot wish to
be repetitious but I might point out th;£ it does show the
wells completeé in the area. ﬁowever, we have used a little
different color coding system than he did. On our particular
plat the color‘red designates Morrow wells,:the color blue
Atoka and the green Strawn. We perhaps were a little pre;
sumptuous in coloring the Texas 0il and Gas well in the south

half of Section 11 because even though they have set pipe or

in the process of completing the well they have not done so

at this time.

0 Now that Exhibit Wo. 1, does it show the proposed

~location that the Graces are ésking foxr?

A Yes, I may add that while the use of small circles
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»ﬂ %pscribed in small triangles colored on there we have
ﬁ_ %:éesignatéd the proposed locations of the applicant.
”fé“ir]"” »f-; : Q wa you have some other %gcations shown on there that o
a we will goc into as we’proéee@ buttfor xight now let me ask you, | ﬁ
- Penhzoil does own the well in Section 1 which is airecily to g
N 2 *5 the west of the proposed locations?
: ‘:_ A We are the operator of the well in the west half bf
\?,ﬁ Sectién 1. We do not own*fuil interest there.
A b ' ~
o ’ ‘ =:§N; _ Q You are appeariﬁg here today mainly as an offset
.—g operétor in objecting to this application, is that correct?
— ) A | We are apéearing as én offset operator.
3“. 0 You.do own Somé interest in Scetion 2, south half?
, 42 B A Right.
- Q tht is that interest approximately?
) ;f 'A; Pénnzoil owns a net interest of approximately‘10.5
f: acres. |
- | o) Whepg is that on your»pldt?
G A That is that part of the northwest of the southwest
v .
§f% quarter of Section 2 lying east of the highway.
§ =0 Now, will yonu briefly tell the Examiner what Pennzoil's
E“J position is concerning this application?
é>? , . ..hA Tt is ocur opiﬂion that' ‘the applicants have a:rathér, »
g have some serious doubts conderning the productivity of the : : {
! . :
5‘5 west half of Section 2, that the sites that have been chosen
Ev for these two wells simply reflect a desire on their part to , i
T » ;i
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drill two wells essentially in the same section as near to

the existing production as possible.

0 What does your geology show as far as this area is

concerned?

A There is only a linited amount of control available

to us at “¢his tine due to small number of wells that have been

drilled:but it is the feeling cof our geological staff that all
of these formations that have indicated production in the
area dip to the west, dip to the west or lower to the west.

o) "So the limited geology you have shown should be

fallihg off to the west?

» D4 relnde : - —— ' . £
£ l\‘ov“h .
Q Yould that indicate to you the further you crowd to

the east the better chance you would hayg?
A I would be inclined to say yes.
o) What's your opinion about the two proposed locations
as to how effcqtively or cfficiently they would drain Section 2?
A I feel that if these locations are approved by the
Commission that %hey will result in extensive-cross line
drainage of our acreage in the west half of Section 1 and also

our acreage in the north half of Section 12 and that the result

would be serious violation 6f €he correlative ri@hts“éﬁthhe“””” -

mineral interest and working interests in those two proration

units,

0 Now Mr. Brown, if the east half of Section 2 was




55

established as a proration unit for one well and the west half
of Section 2 was established-as another proration unit for
anothef well, would there be séandard locations available to
the‘applicants? . I

A:; As we understand the topography of the étea there
would be.

Q " Would you point out to the Examiner what those
locations would be?

A One standard or oxrthodox jocation in the east half
of Section 2 could bé drilled at a point 660 from the east
1ine and 1,980 from £he é;uthyline; another location could be
drilledVat a pointﬁ660'ffom the west line and 1,980 from the
south_liné;(

Q '~ Now you don't show that one of your -

A We do not Show that location on this particular
~plat. We have indicated by én nxt a point on the east half
where a location could pe drilled.

c But there would be at least one available in the
west. | |

A At least one.

MR. UTZ: Wha£ was your loéation again for the
west half?
“RA 11,930 from the south, 660 from the west-fromJthe half.

0 I believe you heard the testimony of the gig.K;

gentlemen that were here that the 1,980 from the west and, .
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excuse me, 660 from the west and 1,980 from the south would
be in their red area, is that'correct?
A That's correct.

Q  And the other location, the 660 from the ééétyéné

1,980 from the south would also be‘in their red area?

A That's correct.
Q And at least is acceptabié to-them'as any location
can be? ‘
A iThat‘s my understanding.
Q Now what is your opinion as far as uniform develop-

ment of this area? Do you feel like the standard locations
that you are proposing dedicating Ehe acreage east half and
west half wdui& resuifiiﬁmséttef deVelopmenﬁ?
A Yes, I am of the opinion that standard locations i
would certainly-contribute to‘uniform dévélopment cof the area.
Q Jﬁst so we can get the‘record‘straight here,

by

Mr. Brown, did Pennzoil offer a farmout - to Mr. and Mrs. Grace?

A Yes, we did. .
Q What were the terms of that?
A It was ny understanding that they were offered a

farmout of our interest in Section 2 based upon an override

with an option to convert to a one-guarter working interest

after a well drilled at a standard location, after a well

had produced two and a half billion cubic feet of gas.

Q And that was with one stipulation and what was the
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stipulation?
A That it be at a standard location.
2 That it be at a Stﬁndard location,
A 'Rig/,ht.
Q You heard the testimony by Mf. LeMay conégrning his

Y,

Opinion as to é penalty that oughtﬁto be placed on tnese wells
for a non-standard location. If the Commission were to approve
this!apﬁ;ication and apply a penaltyf,hbw do you think it
should be figured?

A I agree that there is no absolute scientific way in
which we can atvthis time determine the basis for penalizing
an unorthodox loéation. Certainly it éeems to me that the
pénalty:should be far in excess of tWeﬁty—fiVe pefcent

recommended by Mr. LeMay. I would favor using a fraction,

the numerator of which would be the distance the well was

actually drilled from the line, the denominator of which |
would be the distance to a standard locéfion. So referring to
their proposed location in the north half of the section, that

factor would 330 divided by 1,980.

Q that about down in the south half?
A In that event it would be 660 divided by 1,980,
0 Mow the well in the north half is getting off line

two ways there, isn't it?

A That's correct and, rcally, I feel that another factor

should be applied to take into account that it is not standard
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in any direction and so>using my formula again we mignt
multiply the first ffactibn by a second fraction which woula ~
belsimilar to the first in that it would represent the acLual
distance from the line that the well was drilled divided by
the distance that it should have been drilled to be a standard
location, if I make myself clear.

MR, UTZ2: A hundred’and forty/over 666'then?

A It would be a very small fraction.

0 MR. DURRETT: All right, Mr. ¥ . turning from the
npn«standard location portion Qf this éﬁﬁfﬁéation to the
forced pooling aspects of ‘the application, if the forcéd
pooling is granted whap would vou recommend to thé:Commission
as-a risk factor and how do you make your calculation?

A We'fegl that sufficient development has taken place
in the area so that the risk factor has been materially
reduced. I feel that a risk factor of a hundred ten peréén£>
would b; guite reasonébie in this case.

0 Would you feel that this area is approaching the
state where yov are really dtillihg development wells now?

A Wells drilled in the east half of Section 2 cértainly
would’be in my mind, would be a Qévélopment well.

0 Do you have anythiﬁ@ else?

A I don't think so.

" MR. DURRETT: . Examiner, that will conclude my

examination.
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MR, DURRETT: Mr. Brown, let me ask you, wes Exhibit 1
prepared by you or under your supervision?‘

A Yes}

p

MR. DURRETT: I move for the introduction of Exhibit
No, 1.
MR. UTZ: Without-objection Exhibit No. 1 will be

efitered into the record of this case.

i (Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit
No. 1 was offered and admitted
in evidence) "

MR. PORTER: Mr. Brown, if you recommend for this

factor not to exceed a hundred and'ten percent -

A Yes sir.

Q - would that apply to any location whether it be

- standard or the ones requested here?

A No sir, we would not ask for anything in excess of
a hundred and ten percent for, if I understand you correctly,
your question correctly, for a standard or non-standard in

the east half of this section.

MR. UTZ: Other questions?

CROSS EXAMINATION
BY MR. LOPEZ |
0 Mr. Brown, isn't it true that the regional dip in
this area is to the southeast?
pa I am not sure I am qualified to answer that question.

On the basis of what I have keen told by our geologicel staff

T s
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the dip is actually to the northwest .
FQ vyou admitted that your geoyolical studies are some-

what limited in this area, howevef, pbased on the testiﬁony
prdvided in vour study andé assuming there was no éir?ort
sitting on top of Sectién 2, would it still be your recom-
mendation that if it were your acreage and you had the lease
tnat the units be unitized east-west rather than north-south
as we havé done?

A 1 would‘recommend they be unitized hérth~south.

Q f And you would still recommend to the Qommission that
a hﬁndred and ten percent penalty would be adequate for a
well drilled in the extrene vest of the:Section 2?

A . 1 pelieve that I staced I felt & hundred and ten
percent would be equitable for a weil drilled in the east

half. If a well were drilled in the west half it'sutxuthhat‘

‘the:e would be some possibie additional risk. 1In that event

 would be receptive to something slightly in excess of a

nundred and ten percent.

Q In computing your penalty factor, did you take into

~account the cost of wells in ~his area?

A No, however we were well aware of the well costs in
this arca.

0 And this forrmmla you devised, di@ this take

sz the fact
that the airport ig sitting on top of Section 27?
A No, because it's possible to arill a standard»location

60
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in the east half of Section 2.

Q poes Pennzoil plan to do anymore drilling inbthis
area?

A Yes, we do.

Q In what sections, if yourdon't ﬁind?

A We are negotiating at the present time for a well

to be drilled in tke south half of 12. We do not own all
that acreage and we have not consummated arrangements to
dr111 at this time put we are worklng in that direction.

Q If you were put in a 9051t10n of having to forced
pool this area you were just describlng,fwould foﬁ recommend

that the nén—consentlng memners be carried at 2 hundred and

ten percent’

A Are we talklng about the south haif of 12?
Q Where you posted.
A I don't *hlnk that that w0uld be unreasonable. 1 am

not sure their well'will pe denied forced pooling in this case
and I have given no thought to forced pooling‘in this south
half of 12.

Q you stated that you, in computing your éenalty factor,

you didn't take into account your cost to you -~ dida you take

~into account elther lost c1rculatlon or thin pay?

A No. I admit that there is no real scients £ic hasis

for my formula. It is simply what seems to be reasonable in

this case.
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MR. LOPEZ: Mo fugther qhestions,»ﬂr. Examiner.
g:hoss EXAMINATION

Q AMr. ﬁrowﬁ, arekggpwéprthe process of‘communitizingy
the south half of 127 -

A ‘Frankly, Mr. Examiner, I am not sure what action»is
taking place., It's being han&led by our Land"Dépﬁitment anad
with the other companies involved and I am not sure what the

'status of those negotiations are.

Q What\is “he normél peralty for voluntary communigi—
zation?

A It's my understanding that an average numbér is about
& hundred and twenty-five percent. :

Q A hundred and'twenty"fi?e percent wher

(i

interest is carried?

A Right.

MR. UTZ: Other qdéstions? The witness may be

excused.

(Witness excused)
Any other testimony? Does this condlude your case?
MR. DURRETT: 'That concludes my case.

MR. UTZ: Any other testimony?

ready for statements.

MR. DURRETT: I have a short statement, Mr, Examiner.

62
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MR. LOPEZ: 'That makes three of us.

MR, UT2: I am ready for statements.

AT

Petroleum Corporation, as all the exhibits will show, we

are the--owner of the northwest quarter of Section 2. In that
capacity we hay@ AQ objection‘to the pooling of thé ownership
interest in that section into a\320 acre unit. We do feel, as
Mr. Brown, that the applicants have set their sights a little
high on thg risk penaltly when you consider the location of

the prbposed well consisting of the north haif of Segtion 2.
Ivthink about the only risk involved is the inherent rigk

in drilling and not from the standpoint of productivity. Sco

it would be our recommendation to the Commission that the

penalty for a risk factor be no greatervthan ten percent or
ten percent, anyway you want to specify it.

ﬁe also have Qo objection to the proposed unorthodox well
location fo; the weil to serve that u;it. We would recomrend
to the Commission thétkthey follow their usu#l custom of
setting a penalty thatvwill protect correlative rights of all
the interest owners.

MR. DURRETT: Mr. Examiner, I would just like to say .

~.

very briefly -and as the exhibits aid testimony speak pretty

well for themselves., Just to state our position as sunmarily

as possible, I would like to point ocut to the Exaniner that

there is no guestion about the fact that these two wells, if

5 MR. Buell: If you please, Mr. Examiner, Pan Amexrdigan - -

~
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this application is approved, are going to_drain Pennzoil's
acFeage. They are going to violate the correlative rights,
it is quite evident from all evidence presented here today.
There is no question about it.; We point out to the Examiner
thét'if‘Ehey“aédiééﬁé”thé“gastwhalfﬂefussction‘2 as one
proration unit and the west half of Section 2 as one proration
unit, they have two standard locations available that fall
within the red area the F.A.A. men vwere testifying about that
viould be acceptable or as acceptable as you can get to thez.
This sarticular location in the east half of Section 2, 660
frém the east and 1,980 ffom the south would be a direct off¥>
set of Pennzbil‘s well and it would give the@ and protect
their correlative rights and protect our correlative rights.
If'fhe agﬁlication is approved, there is no question that dur
correlative will be violated, we are going to be dfaihed,
Nowygpeaking about if tge Commissioﬁ should decide to go
ahead and approve this application, what kind of a_penalty
should be given? Mr. Lopez agrééd- to that, Mr: Buell and
Mr. Durrett agreed that there should be a penalty if. the
application ié approved. We think it Gefinitély should not.be.

If it is approved we submit to the Examiner that the only

fair way to put a penalty on that well or those wells is to

‘use a formula suggested by Mr. Brown that would properly

penalize for crowding the lease line like that and we submit

that if that formula is not used the penalty should be at
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. least fifty percent because their own witness, Mr. Buell

testified he had some doubt in his mind about the productivity

of the west half cf the section and we submit that there is

L e a véry good possibility and the evidence here today showed
- , ~  that the west half of that section may not be productive but

at any rate they would have an oppbrtunity if they designated

e

the east half and west half to go over there and drill and -

; “ - find out.

unreasonabkle. These are not rank wildcats where the

- - As far as the risk factor on the forced pooling,

, —_ _
v ;j ' , Mr. Brown has testified that in his opinion it should be
. =~ approximately a hundreéd and ten percent or something around

[ SN =

B ‘ there. We submit that a hundred and fifty is completely

s : ~ : R : . . .

. g

=¥

Commission gives them a hundred and fifty and we suggest that

itc should be substantially less than a nundred and fifty.
We?have‘another problem I would like to point cut to the

Examiner. ’This has come up before in these hearings, one

where Mr. Buell and I were involved. If you have a notid-

prorated gas pool and it is highly questionable about penalizing
for Crowaing ciése to the line, I personally really doubt the\
legality of it. I don't know how the Commission can really co

it and enforce it. At any rate, iﬁ's quiﬁe a problen and agrit‘“
is non-prorated pool‘I amn not sure>how you could enforce it

even if yéu could legally do that. We do submit the appl;ca~r

tion should be denied. Their correlative rights will not be
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iﬁvolvéd. They still can go ahead and drill at the standarad
jocations. If it is not denied the penalty Hr. Brown
sqggested should ke plaéed on ‘the wellsat the crowded lease
thatmt“ewfisk“factof:shOuld no;wexcééa arhuﬁdféd”’“”"”’w
and teh or thereabouts.

MR. UTZ: Mr. purrett, do you know whether these wells
are producing into the pipeline? |

MR. DURRETT: Mr. Browﬁ might.

MR. BROWN: All éf the wells wiéh the exception of
#he Antwell weil and the Texas Oil and Gas well are connected
énd it is my uhde;staﬁding that the connection is being made
to the Antwell at the present time.

' up. UTZ: Who is -
A Transilestexrn.

MR. LOPEZ: Mr. Examiner, at the time-the State
Land Office put-thése‘leases in for bid they were‘fully aware
that an airport sat oﬁ ;Qp of Section 2 and also the fact
thatlthe'aﬁblicaht paid for the lease is a'maffer of fecord.,
It does not seem to be a policy of the Commiésion tb determine
how Qnitsvshould be divided, whether north, south, east,-west,
and the appiicants have no alternative but to follow the

;ecommendation of their geologist and engineers and thus

-3

clect to communitize the north half and south half, respec-
tiVely.. There seems no reason why the applicant.should be

(S . L
forced to unitizing in any other method. The fact that these
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locations are unorthcdox would not or if the application
is cranted would not set a precedent. It is not every day
“where operators wish to drill wells underheath airports.
”Thereforefrifryherappl;gation and it seems to me based 6n

N

P

the” testimony that the topography of this area clearly dictates

(o

where these»weils can be drilied, Mr. LeMay testified that
“ha wOﬁld!}ecommend'or he did recommend thaﬁ these units be
divided north-south and if orthodox locations were available
that that is where we would have drilled. However, because
of the situafion of the runway there is no standard 1dcation;
available to us in the north half or the south half of Section
2, Also, as has been45rought out ig testimony ﬁoday, the
farther you gét away from thdse) the Superior and Pennzéil
wells, the worse ghéqéfdéuétioﬁ:is or the poorer the wells.
If we Qere forcead tovdrill in the west half and it seeﬁs |
ané the recommendation of the geologist that the applicants
do not drill in su¢h a location. Therefofe, talking aboutik
correlative rights, it would seen that the‘appliCants would
be denied their corrélative rights and gas would be wasted
if the application is deniéd. |
Concerﬁipgvthe penalty factor, Mr. Brown admitted that
there-was no.scientific'basis for his‘coﬁputations or his-

arithmetic. You nust consider the fact of the spotty payouts,

the small pay zones, the lost circulation and the fact that — ~ =

the wells drilled to date have cost at lecast four hundred
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thousand. With this in mind, it would seemn that the risk

factor is terribly great and that risk faétor of fifty percent

‘or a hundred and fifty percent, as you will, certainly would

not adequately protect their interests as was also brought

Fe— S

out by HMr. LeMay.? In usual voluntary communitization
dperating agreements where non-consenting members elect to be
carried the risk factor is'uéually put at a much higher
figure." X

Regékding tHe forced pooling éppiication in the north half
of SectiOn'Zﬂ Mf. Buell has already consented to forcé pool

and redarding the south half efforts have been made. The

Graces were able to obtain farmout . from Humble but it was

impossgible concerning the complicated naturc of that small

L1342, B e e T s O & [

‘area and therefore it seéms necessary that this area also

be forced pooled.

With Ehese considérations in mind, the spotty pays and
1oét‘circulatioh zones, we respectfully request and especially
Ibecause of the location of the airport and the problems
inherent with its location and as the F.A.A. officials
testified even-consi&erihg if we did unitize in a different-
direction access to the west half would still be difficulé

and we respectfully request the applicants be given their

regues orced pooling applications, -

Thank vycu.

~.

MR. UTZ: Does -that conclude tnhe statements?

. . ;
| S A
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MR. HATCH} I have some letters that should be'réad

into the record that the Commission has received. ‘the first

letter is from The Superior 0il Company and it reads:
"Mr. D. S. Nutter
State Land Office Building P ' _ .

4 . July 30, 197¢
P, O. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501
Case No. 4398
Application for Compulsory
Pooling and Unorthodox Well
Locations = -
Section 2, T-23-S, R~26-E
Eddy County, Hew Mexico
Dear Sir:

Regarding the above captioned application scheduled for

o~

-

Well in Seétion 1, T—23;S,‘R;26;ﬁ;‘oppose the'ﬁnorthodox well
locations on the grounds thét a standard locatiop exists in
the E/2 Section 2 and that orderly development is provided by
foiloWing the State Rules set'outi‘ Protection of royaity
owners equities will be more neafly served by following the
State Rules. ﬁeyéhereforé ask that the Applicant'swapplication
be denied.

fours very truly,

THE SUPERIOR OIL COMPANY

's/ Terry Ciay
Petroleum Engineer"




R
R

i

8

MR. HATCH: We also have a letter from Mobil Oil

Corporation which reads:

"New Mexico 01l Conservation Commission July 30, 1970

P. O. Box 2088

‘Santa ¥Fe, New Mexico 87501

Att: Mr. A. L. Porterxr, Jr.

Gentlemen:

CASE 4398
APPLICATION OF MICHAEL P. GRACE
AND CORINNE GRACE FOR COMPULSORY

70

POOLING. AND UNORTHODOX WELL LOCATIONS

EDDY COUNTY,.NEW MEXICO

Mobil 0il Corporation strongly objects to the Michael P. Grace

and Corinne Grace application to-drill unorthodox locations

2500' from the north line and 330' from the cast line of

Sectionwz, T—23~S, R-26+E, ‘N.M.P .M., Eddy County, New Mexico, : L

and recommends the application be denied. The proposed wells

would result in-unfaiy drainage of the offset operator's leases,

e

Furthermore, in Mobil's opinion, the applicant's reguest for

ing the HMorrow Sand of Lower Pennsylvanian formation" is too

“"the pooling order to include "all formations down to and includ-

inclusive, .Mobil“ therefore recommends that consideration for a

pooling order be limited to the forméticns between the top of

the Wolfcamp formation down through the Pennsylvanian-Morrow

formation.

Very truly yours,

S/ Ira B. Stitt

bivision Operations

Engineer"”
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MR, HATCH: We also have a letter from Gulf 0il

Company which reads:
t

"0il Conservation Ccmmission August 3, 19f6

. State of New Mexico

Post Office Box 2088
Santa Fe, Hew Mexico 87501
Attention:‘ Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr.

o

Re: DApplication of Michael P.
Grace and Corinne Grace
for Unorthodox Gas Well
Locations Eddy County,
. : New Mexicdo, Case No. 4398
- Examiner Hearing- August 5,
1370 :
Gentlemen: -
Gulf 0il Corporation is an offset operator to the uncrthodox

gas well locations proPoSed by the applicants in this case and

=

(RS

we oBject to the unorthodox Qell locafioné." T
The spacing for the Sé&éhﬁCarlébad‘gas fields is under
Statewide rules which allow 320 acres. Because of the Carlsbad

Airport the applicants do not have a standard location, but in
ghis regard théir lease was pﬁrchased in the knowledge that>
directional drilling would be required under the existing laws,

rules ané regulations. Although the applicants cannot justify

Fh
2

et
)
5

b2

—~ 4T - —
L A=R'A DY) LaC Ly o s
requiring directional drilling, they are proposing to make all
of their acreage productive at the expense of the offsetting

operators.
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. . ~
“We can gee no justification whatever in the request for

£he unorthodox locations other than that the applicants intend

to obtain an advantage whichk will cause severe drainage and

impairment of cdfrelative rights.
We object to both of these unorthodox lqgationswaﬁﬁ
urgently request that they be denied.
Yours vefy truly,
GULF OIL CORPORATION
S/ M. I.{Taylor"
MR. HATCH: We also have a te;egram to the 0il
Conservation Commiséién of New Mexico which reads:

"KAO21 NSA081

(<o}
b

A MNmM
P o

£3 -

p—
(Yol
L
[}
u2
%21

OIL CONSERVATION COMM OF NEW, MEX=

STATE LAND OFC SANTA FE NMEX=

HUMBLE HAS ENTERED INTO FARMOUT AGREEMENT WITH MICHAEL P

GﬁACE AND CORINNL GRACB RELATIVE TO HUMBLE'LEBSES IN 'PHE sobfﬁ‘
HALF OF SECTION 2 TOWNSHIP 23 SOUTH, RANGE'SG EAST EDDY COURNTY
NEW MEXICO UNDER WHICH GRACE EARNES TIFE RIGHT OF ASSIGNMENT IN
THE EVENT OF SUCCESSFUIL WELL IN THE SOUTH HALF OF SECTION 2--
WITH RESPECT TO APPLICATION FILED BY GRACE FOR CGMPUisbnY
POOLING ORDER TO BE HEARD AUGUST 5th 1970 PLEASE BE ADVISED.
HUMBLE " -

¥R, UPZ%: Other statements? The cése will be taken

under advisement. The meeting is adjourned.
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< STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
‘ ) ss
COUNTY OF BERNALILIO )

I, Sovéid Gonzales, Court Reporter, in and for the
County of Bernalilia, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify
~ 4 that the foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing before
the NeQ Me%ico 0il Conservation Commission was reported by

me and that éhe same is a true énd correct record of the said

- .procéeéings, to the best of ny knowledge, skiil and»ability.
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P. O. BOX 2088

SAMTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501 M A~ l}

July 26, 1972

OIlL. CONSERVATION COMMISSION '/

Mr: Wililam J. Cooley
. 152 Petroleum Center Bullding

Farmington, New Mexico 87401

Re: Application of Michael P.
and Corinne Grace

Deax Mr. Cooley:

By Order No. R-4034, dated October 2, 1970, in Case
No. 4398, the Commission approved the application of Michael P.
Grace and Corinne Grace to pool certain interests in the N/2 and
the 8/2 of Section 2, Township 23 South, Range 26 East, Eddy
County, lNew Maexico, and to drill a well on each half section at
an unortnodox iccaticon. Ordar No. B-4034 not only uppr:ove’d the
application for pooling and unorthodox well locations, but aiso
named the operator of the unit and provided for ratable-take and
acreage factors.

The applicants, Michael P. Grace and Corinne Grace,
causad the above two wells to be drilled and the wells have
haan desiqnated as South Carishbad-Morrow Gas Pool wells.

Oon July 19, l1e72, Michael P. Grace and {orinne Gracae
through thelr attorneys, Burr & Cooley, filed an application
with the, ~ommission to contract the South Carlshad-Morrow Gas
Pool and to create a new Morrow gas pool and a new Strawn gas
pool and for the removal of the restrictions im~.sed by tha above-
described Order No. R~4034, aileging that new evidence has been
developed which conclusively proves structural and goological
separation of the wells completed on the lands to comprise the
new pools from all other wells presently completed in the South
Carlshad~Strawn and South Carlshkad-Morrow Gas Pools.

tase No. 4795 concerning the above-described application

. for contraction of the South Carlsbad~Morrow Gas Pool and the

Gisation of naw Strawn and Morrow gas pools will be- heard by a
quorum of the Commission on August 16, 197z.
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OIL. CONSERVATION >COMMlSS|ON
P. O. BOX 2088

Mr. William J. chﬁagyrA FE. NEW MEXICO 87501  guly 26.:‘_#19'72‘!‘ i
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The Commission will not consider the application of
Michael P.’Grace and Corinne Gracé to reopen Case 4398 until
after a decision has been made in Case No. 4795.

e ) Z?gpfs very trul
. /L[
¢ A,

A. L. PORTER, Jr..
Secretaxy-Director

ALP/GMH/Gr




Oll. CONSERVATION COMMISS!ON
P. O. BOX 2088
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501

July 10, 1972

Mr. Howard Everett
514 North Canyon
Carlsbad, New Mexico 88230

~
—/

Dear Mr. Everett:

Enclosed please find copies of portions of the Gas
Purchasers Monthly Reports filed by Transwestexrn Pipeline
Company for the months of February, March, April, and May,
1972, which show the amount of gas purchaaed from the
Corinne Grace Humble-Grace Com. Well No. 1 and the
Corinne Grace Gradonoco Well No. 1 located, respectively,
in Units P and K of Section 2, Township 23 South, Range 26
East, Eddy County, New uexico.

= ©

"to property, the owners of property interests, it is the
usual practice for the persons claiming an interest in
" thae proceeds from property to resort to a court of law
. for a decision. As there was an order of the Commission
. ) : ‘ - concerning the ahove~described Section 2 that may require
N ‘ intarpretation by the court, I am also enclosing a copy
of Ordar No. R-4034.
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| Very truly yours,

GEORGE M. HATCH
Attorney

GMH/dr
enclosures
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Dozket No. 18-~70

DOCKET: EXAMINER _HEARING - WEDNESDAY - ALGUST 5, 1970

9 AM. - OIL CONSERVATION CUMMISSION CCNEFERENCE ROOM,
STATE TAND OLE;QL BULLDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Elvis A. U'tz, Examiner, or Daniel

S. Nutter, Alternate Examiner: - e e T T

“"CASE 4385: (Continued £rum tnn July 15, 1970 Examiner fearing)

Application of King Resources Conmpany for a unit agreement,
Otero County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
‘cause, seeks approval of the Brokeoff Mountain Unit Area
comprising 37,747 acres, more or less, of Federal, State and
Fee lands in Townships 24, 25, and 26 South, Ranges 19 and -
20 East, Otero County, New Mexico. , '

CASE 4388: Application of Humble Cil & Refining Company for an exception
to Order No. R-3221, as amended, Chaves County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exXception to
Order No. R-3221, as amended, which order prohibits the dis-
posal,of water ‘prcduced’ in conjunction with the production of
oil on the surface of the ground in Lea, Eddy, Chaves, and
"Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico. Said exception would be for
applicant's Florence &. Lusk, DeSmet Federal, and Hesse Federal
leases lceated in Sections 6 and 7 of Township 15 South, Range
30 East, Dovble L Gueen Peol, Chaves County, New Mexico.

e Applicant. seeks suthority to dispose of salt water produced by

wells on said leases. in unlined surface. plts located in the
~vicinity of said wells.

CASE 4389: Application of Coastal States Gas Preducing Company for salt’
water disp@sél,‘Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks avthority to dispose of produced
salt water inteo the Upper FPennsylvanian formation through the
perforated interval from %789 to 9924 feet in its State "27"
Well No., 2 losated in Onit F of Ssetion 27, Townshlp 14 Scuth,

- Range 32 East, YU1R=P°FP<y7\aP13n Pocl, lL.ea County, New Mexico.

CASE :4390: :Application of Murphy H. Baxter for a unit agreement, Lea
» -+ County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
approval of the North E-K Queen Unit Area. comprising 978 acres,
more or less, of State-iands in Township ‘17 gouth, Range 33

East, ard Township 18 South, Ranges 33 and 24 Rast, E-K- vates="" "

Seven Rivers=Queen PEol, Lea County, New Mexico.




Docket No.
2.

CASE 4391:

CASE 4392:

CASE 4393:

CASE 4394:

CASE 4395:

‘Examiner Hearing - Augdstls, 1370 ' -

18-70

Application of Murphy H. Baxter for a waterflood project,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant; in the above-styled
cause, seeks authority to institute a waterflood project in
its North E-K Queen Unit Area by the injection of water into
.the. Queen formation-through 4 wells located in Units A, D, F,

Maﬁd“GMOfWSGCtiOn'l,“;uhuaulp'l ~Southj-Range 34-East, E- %
Yates~Seven Rivers-Queen Pool, ILea County, New MeXJOO A,rll—

cant further seeks a procedure whereby said project may be
expanded administratively without a showing of well response.

Application of Southwestern Natural Gas, Inc. for the assignment
of back allowable; Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks the assignment of back allowable to its
Mershon Gas Comm Well No. 1 located in Unit A of Section 21, '
Township 22 South, Range 23 East, Indian Basin-Upper Pennsylvanian
Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, for the period from the date

of completion of said well on September 22, 1969, to the date

of connection of said well on-June 4, 1970. -

Application of Mobil 0il Corporation for salt water disposal,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks authority to dispose of produced salt water into the
~Devonian formation in the cpen-hdle interval from 12,240 feet to
12,463 feet in its Santa Fe Pa01flc Well No. 3 located in Unit
‘M of Section 26, Townshlp 9 South, Range 36 East, Crossroads-
Devonian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

Application of Phillips Petroleum’Companyffor a unit agreement,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the ‘above-styled cause,
seeks approval of the Plata Deep Unit Area comprising 5,600
acres, more or less, of Federal and State lands in Sections 8,
9, 10, 11, 14, 15, 16, 22 and 23 of Townshlp 20 South, Range 32
East, Lea County, New Mexico.

'Application of Consolidated 0il & Gas, Inc. for salt water
disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
-styled cause, seeks authority to dispose of produced salt
water into the Abo formation in the perforsted interval from
8915 to 8926 feet in its Shipp Well No. 1-17 located in Unit
"H of Section 17, Township 17 South, Range 37 East, Midway Abuo
Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.




‘Examiner Hearing - August 5, 1970
Docket No. 18-70
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CASE 4396: Appliéation of Klabzuba, dunson and Seaman for a dual comple-
tion and salt water disposal, Chaves County, New Mexico.
Applicants, in the apove-styled cause: seek auathority to-

dually complete its (varel) Avalanche Journal Well No. 1

coated in Upit N of Section 18, Township 10 South, Range 28

-

~-gast, Chaves county, New Mexico, in-such a manner as to

R Tt
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produce gas from the SahAﬁdfesfsrmationin“tbeperfOréEéd»

; interval from 2186 to 2204 feet of the Race Track (Séhwﬁh6¥é§§"

. . _ pool through the casing-tubing znnulus and dispdSse of produced
‘salt:water through +ybing into the San Andres formation of

,said'pool‘in the perforated interval from 2262 to 2289 feet.

CASE 4397: 1In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Com-~
T o mission on its own motion to permit Rio Trust and all other
_interested persons to appear and show cause why the following
Rio Trust wildcat wells located in section 2, Township 1 ‘North,
Range 2 East, Rio Arriba county, New MexXico, should not be
pluggéd and abandoned in accordance with a Commission—appfoved
plugging prograrm: : : h

Little Chama valley Co. Well No. 1
_located 660" feet from the North line
and 1380-feet~from the West line:

. o
. ) 1 N o i .
i '!\""f::rﬁ'_}",mjﬁ"m9}5‘?"&xiﬁffﬁi’;‘:‘if«':;&-ﬁ%?)‘?W‘mY 2

sargent WellvNo.”l jocated y25 feetl
. _from the West line and 1445 feet from
R o the South line.

Le

CASE 4267: (Reopened)

: ' In the-matter of case No. 4267 being reopened by the 0il Con-
servation Comm@ssion on its own motion to permit Edward Ay
Kriss and all other interested parties to appearrand show .tause
why the Edward M. Kriss Little Chama valley Company Well XNo.

1, a wildcat well, located 545 feet fxom the North line (and 1530
feet from the West line of section 2, pownship 1 North,“kange‘

2 East, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico, should not be plugged
andiabandoned‘in accordance with a Commission—approved plugging

/////// program:
CoASE _4398:

CRCSE _43° ,wgpplication of Michsel P. Grace and Corinne Grace for compulsory
Q\\\\\\\\\ péEiEEQ_éﬁd‘ﬁnorthodexmgas well jocations, Eddy county. New
Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, Seeks an order
poolihg 211 minexal interets from the surface of the ground
down to and jneluding the Mortow formation underlying the K/2




Examiner Hearing - August 5, 1970 ‘ - -
Docket No. 18-70
-4-

{Case 4398 continued)

and the S/2 of Section 2, Township 23 South, Range 26 East,
Eddy County, New Mexico, to form two 320-acre proration units
_for the production of gas from any or all zones of the._
Pennsylvanian formation. Said N/2 and S/2 to be dedicated to
wells to be drilled respectively, at unorthodox locations 2500
feet from the North line and 330 feet from the East line of
said Section 2 and 990 feet from the South line and 660 feet
from the East line of said Section” 2.

‘ ‘ o . Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling said wells,
oo e T a charge for the risk involved, provisions for the allocation
of actual operating costs, and the establishment of charges
‘for supervision of said wells. '

CASE 4354: (Continued from the July 1, 1970, Examiner Hearing)

Application of Michael P. Grace and Corinne Grace for
compulsory pocling, Eddv County, New Mexico. Applicants, in
the above-styled cause, seek an order pooling all mineral
interests from the surface of the ground down to and including

the Morrow formatioh undeplYing the N/2 of Section 11, Township

-
o s 4 b o v e e A e et aae

_ : . New Mexico, said acreage to be dedicated to a well to be drilled
e . in either the NE/4 NW/4 or the NW/4 NE/4 of said Section 11,

' “ L Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling: said well,
S : a charge for the risk involved, a provision for the allocation

’ ? of actual operating costs, and the establishment of charges

for supervision of said well.

ol

O O VS S




. Docket No. 18-70

DOCKET: = EXAMINIR HEARING = W"D‘\bSDA‘"’ - AUGUST 5, 1970

9 A.M. - OII CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE RCOM,
STATE ILAND CFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

; ~The following cases will be heard before Elvis A, Ttz, Examiner, or Daniel
S. Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

CASE 4385: (Continued from the July_ls, 1270 Examiner_tearing)

' Applicatich of King Resources Cempany for a unit agreement,
Oterc County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
‘cause, seeks approval of the Brokeoff Mountain Unit Area
comprising 37,747 acres, more or less, of Federal, -State and
Fee lands in Townships 24, 25, and 26 South, Ranges 19 a*d
20 East, Otero County, New Mexico.

e e _ ‘ ; -

" CASE 4388: Application of Humble 0il & Refining Company for an exception

to Order No. R-3221, =2s amended, Chaves County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-ztyled cause, seeks an exception to
Order No. KR-3221, as amended, which order prohibits the dis-
posal of water produced in conjunction with the production of
oil on the surface of the ground in Lea, Eddy, Chaves, and
Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico. Said exception would be for
. applicant's Florence EB. Lusk, DeSmet Federal, and Hesse Federal
leases located in Sections 6 and 7 of Township 15 South, Range
30 EBast, Doukle I. Oueen Pool, Chaves County, New Mexico.

o k | Applicant seeks authority to diepose'df salt water produced by
e ; A wells on said ledases ‘in un ed surface pits located in the
e vicinity of said wells.

;*J,]1h é CASE 4389: Application of Coastzl States Gas Producing Company for salt

water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above~styled cause, seeks authority to dispose of produced
~ -salt water into the Upper Pennsylvanian formation through the
, perforated intervazl from 9789 to 9924 feet in its State w27
b * Well No. 2 losated in Unit P of Section 27, Township 14 South,
S Range 32 East Tulk lennuyivavlqn POul Lea County, New Mexico.
i Catimnr FTana i : Voorre 0l Vo vl aud SRR HaAD
' CASE: 4390- +App11cat10n Qf Murphy H. Baxter for a unlt ‘agreéiient, Lea
: . ;oo County i New.Mexico., Applicdnt, :in: the abovesstyled cause, seeks
~crapproval-of - the ~North ‘E<KiQueeén Unit Ared-comprising 978 acres,
i i h.omore or less, of: SLate :lands in Townshipsl7:South, Range 33
cn s e Bast, and;Township. 18 'South, Ranges. 33 and 34'East E-K Yates-
7 Seven Rivers-Queen FPool, :Lea-County, New Mexico.
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Examiner Hearing - August 5, 197¢ : .o ' .

Docket No.
-2-

CASE 4391:

CASE 4392:

i

CASE 4393:

CASE 4394:

CASE 4395:

18-70 _ , | N

. Application of Murphy H. Baxter for a waterflood'proJeCt,

Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled ,
cause, seeks authority to institute a waterflood project in
its North E-K Queén Unit Area by the injection of water into
the Queen formation through 4 wells located in Units A, D, F,

wand:Grof«Sectionw7;“TéWﬁéHiEWIQWSB&EB)‘Range 34. East, E-K

Yates-Seven Rivers-Queen Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Appli-
cant further seeks a procedure whereby said project may be
expanded administratively without a showing of well response.

Application of Southwestern Natural Gas, Inc. for the assignment
of back allowable,'Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant" in the
above-styled cause, seeks the assigniient of back allowable to its
Mershon Gas Comm Well No. 1 located in Unit A of Section 21,
Township 22 South, Range 23 East, Indian Basin-Upper Pennsylvanian-
Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, for the period from the date

of completion of said well on September 22, 1969, to the date

of connection of said well on June 4, .1970.

Application of Mobil 0il Corporation for salt water disposal,

Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks authority to dispose of produced salt water into the

Devenian formation in the open-hole interval from 12,240 feet to

12,463 feet in its Santa Fe Pacific Well No. 2 located in Unit

M of Section 26, Township 9 South, Range 36 East, Crossroads-
Devonian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

Applicationhof Phillips PetrqleumACompany for a unit agreement,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the»abovg-styled'cause,
seeks approval of the Plata Deep Unit Area comprising 5,600

acres, wore or less, of Federal and State lands in Sections 8,

9, 10, 11, 14, 15, 16, 22 and 23 of Township 20 South, Range 32
East, Lea County, New Mexico.

Application of Consolidated 0il & Gas, Inc. for salt water
disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks authority to dispose of produced salt
water into the Abo formation in the perforated interval from
8915 to 8926 feet in ite Shipp Well No. 1-17 located in Unit
H of Section 17, Township 17 South, Range 37 East, Midway Abo.

Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.




AR T AR

R

R

i

Tagn s ST PO

LT e

TR O e pdoh i 40, R Al PSRt

i

Examiner Hearing - August 5, 1970

Docket No.
-3-

CASE 4396:

CASE 4397:

CASE 4267:

18-70

Application of Klabzuba, Munson and Seaman for a dual comple-
tion and salt water dispcsal, Chaves County, New Mexico.
Applicants, in the above-styled cause, seek-authority to
dually complete its {Varel) Avalanche Journal Well No. 1.
located in Unit N cf Section 18, Tcwnship 10 South, Range 28
East, Chaves County, New Mexico, .in such a manner as to
produce gas from the San Andres formation in the perforated

interval

from 2186 to 2204 feet of the Race Track (San Andres)

Pool through the casing-tubing annulus and dispose of produced
salt water through tubing into the San Andres formation of
said pool in the perforated interval from 2262 to 2289 feet.

In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Com-

mission on its own motion to permit Rio Trust and all other
interested persons. to appear and show. cause why the: following

Rio Trust wildcat wells located in Section 2, Township 1 North,

Range 2 East,’Rio Arriba County, New Mexico, should not be
plugged and abandoned in accordance with a Commission- approvod

plugging program:

,”thtle Chama Valley Co. Well No. 1
located 660 feet from the: North:-line
and 1380 feet from the West line;

Sargent Well No. 1 located 925 feel
from the West line and 1445 fe&et from
the South line.

(Reopéned)

CASE 43éé:

In the matter of Case No. 4267 being reopened by the 0il Con-
servation Commission on its own motion to permit Edward M.

Kriss and all other interested parties to appear:and show cause

why the

1, a wildcat well,

Fdward M. Kriss Little' Chama Valley Company Well No.

feet from the West line of Section 2, Township 1 North, Range
2 East, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico, should not be plugged

and abandoned in accordance with a

program.

Applicaticn of Michzel P.

pooling
Mexico.
pooling
down to

and unorthodex gas well locations, Eddy County, New
Applicaht, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order
z1l1l mineral interets from the surface of the ground
and inscluding the Morrew formation unde*lylng the K/2

located 545 feet from the Nerth line and 1530
Commission-approved plugging

Grace and Corinne Grace for compulsory




Examiner Hearing - August 5, 1970 ' ' "
Docket No. 18-70
—4-

{Case 4398 continued)

and the S/2 of Section 2, Township 23 South, Range 26 East,
Eddy County, New Mexico, to form two 320-acre proration units
for the production of gas from any or all zones of the

'”Pennsylvanlan formationy -Said;N/2 and §/2 to-be dedicated to.
wells to be drilled respectively, at unorthodox locations 2500
feet from the North line and 330 feet from the East’ line of
said Section 2 and 990 feet from the South line and 660 feet
from the East line of said Section” 2,

Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling said wells,
a charge for the risk involved, provisions for the allocation
of actual operating costs, and the establishment of charges
for superv151on of said wells. ~

CASE 4354: (Continued from the July 1, 1970, Examiner Hearing)

Application of Michael P. Grace and Corinne Grace for

compulsory pooling, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicants, in
the above-styled cause, seek an order pooling all mineral
interests from the surface of the ground down to and including
the Morrow formation underlying the N/2 of Section 11, Township
23 South, Range 26 East, South Carlsbad Field, Eddy County,

New Mexico, said acreage to be déedicated to a well to be drilled
in either the. NE/4 NW/4 or the NW/4 NE/4 of said Section 1}, '
Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling said well,
a charge for the risk involved, a provision for the allocation
- of actual operating costs, and the establishment of charges

-for supervision of said well,
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" P.O.BOX 533
MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701

Mobil Oil Corporation ~  °
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. New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission W

P. 0. Box 2088 .
Santa -Fe, New Mexico 87501 : %:ZQ &4#3 ? ?

Att: Mr. A, L. Porter, Jr.

CASE 4398 = ;

APPLICATION OF MICHAEL P, GRACE

AND CORINNE GRACE FOR COMPULSORY
POCLING AND UNORTHODOX WELL LOCATIONS
EDDY COUNTY. NEW MEXICO

Gentlemen:

Mobil Oil Corporation strongly ob]gct to the Michael P Grace and Corinne
Grace application to drill unorthodox locations 2500'. from_the north line
and 330' from.the east line of Section 2 and 990' from the south line and

AROL From tha anaet 1ine'of Soction -) m_929_a. CYA ]

LR+ LTLITO, ‘R=26= L:, l\.l.l-l’.‘.ll., I.‘a(lﬁy
County, New Mexico, and recommends the qpplication be denied. The proposed i
‘wells would result inunfair ‘drainage of the offset operators leases.

Furthermore, in Mobil's opinion, the applicant s request for the pooling

. order to include "all formations down _to _and including the Morxow Sand of

Lower Pennsylvanian formation" 1s too inclusive. Mobil. therefore recommends
that consideration for a -pooling order beée limited to _the formations between
the top of the Wolfcamp formation down through the Pennsylvanian-Morrow

formation.

Very truly yours,
&),

Ira B. Stitt
Division Operations Engineer

WBSimmonsJr/bje

« ¢cc: Michael P. & Corinne Grace
% Montgomery, Federici, Andrews,

- Hanuah\. UC lLUI.l..LS

P. 0. Box 2307
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Pennzoil United, Inc.
P. 0. Drawer 1828
Midland, Texas 79701
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TH 1 bUP]‘ RIOR OIL COM I’A\;¥

P O.BOX 1900
MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701

July 30, 1970

N JUL

Mr. D. S. Nutter - , -
State Land Office Building —

P. 0. Box 2088
| T
Re: Case No -4398_///_

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501
Application for Compulsory
Pooling and Unorthodox Well
Locations
Section 2, T-23-S, R~26-E
Eddy County, New Mexico

Dear Sir:

Regarding the above captioned application scheduled for August 5, 1970
we, as operator of the Collatt Estate No. 1 Well in Section 1, T-23-8, R-26-E
ox _well locations on the grounds that a standard locatlon
£/2 Section 2 and that orderiy devélopment is Drovided by

tate Rules set out. Protection of royalty owners equitles will

D
o
e
g5
e
=1
(0]
cr
:J"
[
(Ol'h

lim Odenten eV an

ue'mo%e*ﬁeab;y sérved by following the State Rules. We therefowre ask that the
Applicant's application be denied.

m—

Yours very truly,

THE SUPERIOR OIL COMPANY

Terry 017

. Petroleum Engineer
TDC/ s

AL A AL
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EXPLORATION AND PRODUCTION DEPARTMENT

ROSWELL DISTRICT(—"
Juan Chacin . wr P. O. Drawer 1938

:::
" °.'sf:'°',"‘"““" : Roswe!l, New Mexico 88201
. L Taylor (=
- % OISTRICT PRODUCTION AuguSt 3) 1970 w
.. MANAGER ’
" P. E. Wyche .

DISTRICT EXPLORATION
HMANAGER

" H. A, Rankin
DISTRICT SERVICES MANAGER

//2%5&9:;§;2,,, ;

0il Conservation Commission
State of New Mexico

Post Office Box 2088 .
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Attention: Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr.

Re: Application of Michael P. Grace and Corinne Grace
for Unorthodox Gas Well Locations
Eddy County, New Mexico, Case No. 4398
Examiner Hearing August 5, 1970 ’m‘

Gentlemen:

Gulf Oil Corporation is .an offset operator to the unorthodox gas well
locations proposed by the applicants in this case and we object to the
unorthodox well locations.

. ' - . The spacing for ;"e South Carlsbad gas fields is under Statewlde rules
‘ which allow 320 acres. Because of the Carlsbad Airport the “applicants do not

have a standard location, but in this regard their lease was purchased in the
knowledge that directional drilling would be required under the existing iaws,
- rules and regulations. Although the applicants cannot justify a standard loca-
_ tion for even the E/2 of Section 2 without requiring directional drilling, they
are proposing to make all of their acreage productive at the expense of the
offsetting operators.

We éan see no Justlflcdtlon whatever in the request for the unorthodox
locations other than that the applicants intend to cbtain an advantage which
will cause severe drainsge and 1mpa1rment of correlative rights.

We object to both of these unorthodox locations and urgently request é
that they be denied. ‘ — *_

T OO

-

Yours very truly, . :
GULF OIL CORPORATION

] 0 T

M I. Taylor

! A DIVISION OF GULF o1t CORPORATION
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G 1 SOUTH CARLSBAD FIELD
LS4
&) STRUCTURE - NET PAY MAP
@ Datum: Top Canyon
) R ey l“ :—100 feat -
- 22 25'Net Pay —19
@ Wells Completed ln Canyon
® Proposed Locations —_—
William J. Le»Mq'y._- “G_ggl_o_gisf L
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f)@ SOUTH CARLSBAD FIELD ‘ i
LS STRUCTURE - NET PAY MAP | ! R
: G Datum: Top StrawnLs. = . | I |
S C.l.: 100 feet
. 22 : 24’ Net Pay - 19 ; T
~ @@Wells Completed In Strawn Ls: ;
~t o Proposed Locations —f - : -
i
William J. lLeMay - Geologist H
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”)3 j - - SOUTH CARLSBAD FIELD | ] ‘ S
A : : STRUCTURE - NET PAY MAP o i '
? M - | "Datum: Top Atoka Ls,

o Q\b \ . C.l.: 100 feet . - o ~ 1 ,
P 22 8 Net pay S —19
@Wells Completed In Atoka Ls.
® Proposed Locations

William J. LeMay - C_?-_gqlp_gist»
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SOUTH CARLSBAD FIELD
STRUCTURE - NET PAY MAP
Datum: Top Morrow
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ed in Morrow

Willsom J. LeMay - Geologist '




.ASON WORK NECESSARY. OR OENEFITS TO BE

et
5

Eddy - So. Carlsbad | 100%

Sinale adnd Dual Comnletmn

iSCY ‘
SOUTH CARLSBAD AIRPORT TEST (12,000 feet)
BFASE wELL NO IOEC’HON QLO‘G [AJ SHIP 8URVEVI RhNOﬁ STATE B
L " State | 2 1 T-23-5 R-26~E New Mexico
“3UNTY FIELD Tpnon or COST pvy "TOATE WOAK 10 BEOINIESY. DAYE OF COME -

PERIVS D

19070 1970

DRILLING VENTURE TO EVALUATE PRODUCTIVE POSSIBILITIES OF (4) Pennsylvamon gos zones

CASiH OUTLAY

tf DRY HOLE

WOoRX PETATILL NECEBGARY PNEO'I\',I‘?ITO AcM LUUNTS . ACTVAL COBT
INTANGIBLES [Single | Dual{add]
LOCATION and_ROAD . i '
Survoy and _Pormit ]8m
] Road and Locatlon Preparation 500, 250,
i Surface Damogos 1,500, '
i Fencing - Filling Pits = Cleanup 1,200,
IDRILLING TURNKEY
H . Ju— i P | por foot R
i U doys Rig time ot 2J.QUU/dQY, 144.000 .
i . doys Rig 1Mo  0fumemrorrrrrre - e
¢ Orill _Pipe — Yool Rganjal : Lase No 4398
i 25 Bie ol 2007 57000l Exhibit No. 6
smeBil6 0O ' : WELL COST ESTIMATE
Reamar Cutlars .
Core Barrel — Core Head Rental Williom J. LeMay - Geologist
CASING CEMENTING 10,0001 5,000 3, 9UU.
SQUEEZE CEMENTING OR PLUGGING - ] -
LOGGING ~ SIOEV/ALL GORl\!G LolSUite - - 7,5001
. §CORE. ANALYSIS : .
"YFORMATION TESTINGB D.S.T.'s __ 6,000t
FFERFORATING - 1 1.s500t 1.000! 1,500.
s ACI01ZING "and FRACT 16,000] 14,000 16.000.
SPECIAL RIG COMPLETING 5,000] 4,000 5 000.
. JOTHER SERVICES  Yelding, efc. - 7500 -
. TRUCKING 1, 200! 300.
{1 GEOLOGY _ 4 1,500} ' :
Engineering 1,500 300 750,
Labor 700 300 400,
ngmnn Uinit 4,000 .
TOOL and EQUtPMENT RENTAL ok
Y ATER ¢ad FUEL 2,000 S :

"~ JCASING SUPPLIES Z, 200 3,000 800.
DRILLJNG MUD “ond. CHEMICALS , 55,000 : ‘ g
COMPANY SUPERVISION .. ($750. per mo.) 2,250 500.
CONTINGENCIES ' 5% 13,5004 1,300 :

Eor Dual Completion - add $28,900. '
. : Single Completion TOTAL INTANGIBLES 282,950.. _
EL ij Completion TOTAL__INTANGIBLES 311,850 29,000
TANGIBLES
. "|CASING, CONDUCTOR
Lc,txs;n.\:c; SURFACE_. 350" of r3 3/8" 2,000
icasmc PROTECTION 5300'cf 9 5/8" 17,000 8 000,
'casiNG. PRODUCTION 12,000 of 557 29,000 29 000.
{E:?smc OTHER L ‘
TUBING 12,000 of 2 1/16" 9,000 9,000 9 000.
PACKER : 700 7001 - 700.
Elow Lipes 50071 100 500,
VELL HEAD EQUIPIAENT 5,000] 2,000 2,000.
~ SUBSURFACE EGUIPMENT . - 2,200 800 .
' Jingle Completion TGTAL TANGIZLES 65,400112,600 5&,388 -
Single CompletionTOTAL ESTIMATED WELL COST ®348,350.. - | 79 400 )
TOTAL ESTINATED DRY HSOLE COST 248,950. P :

CuesT ron ABOYE PROJECY

\0€ oY
; William J. LeMay

PROJECY RECOMMENDED Y.

Michdel P. Grace

PRGJIECT APPAOVED 8Y .

PROJECT APPAROVED oY &

~ PARTNER

DUAL COMPLETION TOTAL ESTIMATED WELL COST ($311,850, + 78,000.) = $389, 850.
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: : - Form Approved, Budget Bureau No. 04-R000}. .IA‘?:ATION
;’ [N DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION TO BE COLPLETED BY FAA
i FEDERAL AVI_ATION ADMINISTRATION AERONAUTICAL STUDY %O,
é . KOTICE OF PROPOSED CONSTRUCTION OR ALTERATION 70-ABG~174-0E
1. NATURE OF SYRUCTURE (Complete both A and B below) FAA WILL COMPLEYE AHD RETURN THIS
A, (Clmck one) FORM IF ONE OR MORE OF YHE FOLLOWING
- 1S -APPLICAOLE, OTHERWISE SEPARAYE AC-
NEW CONSTRUCTION D ALTERATION KROWLEDGEMENT WILL BE 1SSUED.
B.(Check onej (State length A A STUDY OF YHIS PROPOSAL HAS O15-
D PERMANENT TﬁMPORARY o/ time) 3 3 Mos. CLOSED THAT THE PROPOSED STRUCTURE:
2. NAME AND ADDRESS OF INDIVIDUAL, COMPANY, CORPORATION, ETC. PROPOSING [Joozs KoY REQUIRE A KOTICE TO FAA.
TRE CONSTRUCTION OR ALTERATION (Nember, Stests Gitys Steia ané 2ip Code) WOULD NOY EXCEED AHY STANDARD q
r— ) | {Mo7 parY 77 AUD WOULO HOT ©E.A
- i . HAZARD YO AJR HAVIGATION,
\ SHOULD DEXINGILANGIS LIGHTED PER
T¢ Mr. and Mrs. Michael P. Grace , D S ASTRUCTION  MARKING. AND
P.O., Box 2062 : ue;,nmc" ADVISORY  CIRCULAR
’ ’ 70/746C-1. o
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501 N : :
R REQUIRES SUPPLEMENTAL NROTICE.
K R : I norvicE FORM (FAA FORM  117-1)
ERNCLOSED.
L - 8. coPy szuwr 10 Fe6? [Jves f]wo
S REVIEWING OF Iyl’.R DATE
2 ‘ /’r et
_ éf.) facs ,’S’N 4,.(:” el 27 e .
S 3. TYPE AND COMPLETE DESCRIPTION OF STRUCTURE i ..ecl TS 1370 -
- - ) ABQ-200
S ] SW-FIDO-2
R Rotary drilling rig %30630
4;,%,;,». ‘This determination is based on the provision that runway 3/21, CNM FSS
e vern T y .
: C’a}”f};g J.C%Ey ég}égmigiiaéin?losed for comstruction purposes M#. C. McCausland o
4. LOCATION OF STRUCTURE Mr. Owen M, Lopez
e A COORDINATES (7o seeres vecords B. NEAREST CITY OR TOWN, AND STATE
_—. LATITUDE LONGITUDE Carlsbad, New Mexico :
o ! " ° ' » 1 (1) OISTANCE FROM 48 (2) DIRECTION FROM 4B
32 |20 |2 o4 |15 | 20 | Approximately 3%  wmwes | SW
C.NAME OF NEAREST AIRPORT, HELIPORT, OR SEAPLANE BASE|(1) DISTANCE FROM NEAREST POINT OF (2) DIRECT:QN FROM
Carlsbad, New Mexlco . 1000 feet S ABERR »
D.DESCRIPTION OF LOCATION OF SITE WITH RESPEGT TO HIGHWAYS, STREETS, AIRPORTS, PROMINENT TERRAIN FEATURES, EX- .
ISTING STRUCTURES, ETC. (Attach a bighway, streel, or any other approptiaté’ map or scaled drawing showing the relalionsbhip of construction
- sue to nearest airpori{s). f more space is required, continue on a separate sheet of paper and attach (o this notice.)
R » Township 23 South, Range 26 Hast; 2500 feet from the North boundary
e and 33C feet from the East boundary of Section 2.

<

- ‘:,-% . ) - " 5. HEIGHT AND.ELEYATION {Compleie A, B and C to the nearest [oot} 6. WORK SCHEDULE DATES
B , o A. WILL START
A. ELEVATION OF SITE ABOVE.MEAN SEA LEVEL 3. 24l ’
: , Sept. 1, 1970 2
s g, HEIGHT OF STRUCTURE INCLUDING APPURTENANCES AND LIGHTING ué T
I {if any} ABOVE GROUND, OR WATER IF'SO SITUATED 146 B. WILL COMPLETE
‘ - | €. OVERALL HEIGHT ABOVE MEAN SEA LEVEL (44 &) : 3,390 Dec. 1, 1970 ;
T f 7. OBSTRUCTION MARKINGS~ The completed structuro will bo: YES! NO
A. MARKED AS SPECIFIED IN THE FAA ADYISORY CIRCULAR 70/7460-1, OBSTRUCTION MARKING AND LIGHTING A
B. LIGHTED AS SPECIFIED IN THE FAA ADYISORY CIRCULAR 70/7460-1, OBSTRUCTION MARKING ANO LIGHTING X i

{ HEREBY CERTIFY that all of the above statements made by me are t/;‘xc, complete, .a'nsf corr'e}:t to (};c best of my knowledge.

8. NAME ANO TITLE OF PERSON FILING THISNOTICE .(Type or Pristt] 9. SIEN ;uak (I ink),
.Owen M. Lopez, attorney for oo ==

; Michael P. and Corinne Grace JDATEOFS NA URE n TELEPH‘G"ZE ickede with area codel
P o 5065 -3 (o
Pessons who knowingly and mllfully fail fo comply with she piovisicns of 1 Feden{hvnuon Regulations Part 77 ace llable 10 a fine of |

$500 for the first offense, with increased Penulties theceafter as provided by Section 902(a) of the Fedorzt Aviation Act of 1958 as amended,

: FAA Form 7460-1 (11-68) SUPERSEDES FAA Form 117.,
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|

1

Form Approved. Budget Bureau No. 04-R0001,

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
FEDERALAVIATION ADMINISTRATION

NOTICE OF PROPOSED CONSTRUCTION OR ALTERATION

TO BE COMPLETED 8Y FAA
ACRONAUT (CAL STUOY NO,

70-ABQ-175-0F

1. NATURE OF STRUCTURE (Complete bolb A and B below)

FAA WILL COMPLETE ARD RETURN THIS

A.(Chack one)

NEW CONSTRUCTION  [] ALTERATION

FORM IF ONE OR MORE .OF THE FOLLOWING
IS APPLICABLE, OTHERWISE SEPARATE AC~
KNOWLEOGEMENRY WILL 6E ISSUED.

B.(Check one} .

‘ (State length
[[] perRMANENT

ﬁ TEMPORARY of time)

710 Mr. and Mr-s. Mic¢hael P. G:éace
- P.O. Box 2062
San'ca Fe, New Mexico 87501

L-

2. NAME AND ADDRESS OF INOIVIDUAL COMPANY, CORPORATION, ETC. PROPOSING
THE consmuc OR ALTERATION (Number, Sirest, City, Staic sad Zip Code)
~

A A STUDY OF YHIS PROPOSAL HAS DIS-

CLOSED THAT THE PROPOSED STRUGTURE:.
Mos. ’ . R . :
[J0oEs ROT REQUIRE A NOTICE TO FAA,

1 7. woulo notv excesp any sranDamo
o | " R]oF PART 77 ARD WOULD HOT OC A
7 HAZARD YO A1R KAVIGATION.

SHOULD BE PRIRHESIXNY LIGHTED PER

sy FAA - "*OBSTRUCTION MARKING AND
LIGHTING'®  ADVISORY . GIRCULAR
70/7-’.60-1. i -

. _REQUIRES SUPPLEMENTAL NOTICE,
o X]uonca FORM (FAA FORM 117-1)
© ENCLOSED.

B. COPY SENT To rcc?  [dves Kl wo

REVIE OOrFICER

| Low NSO 410 1970

»’_ .o ‘—U L’.Z—,‘ i rreng

SYRAYION

3. TYFPE AND COMPLETE DESCRIPTION OF STRUCTURE

Rotary drilling rig

I -T ¥
ABQ=200
SW-FiID0-2
GADO-3
-ABQ-600
CNM-FSS ‘
Mr., C. \chauslan'r*v

4. LOCAT(ON"bF'STRUCTURE Mr. Owen M. Lopez |

"A., COORDINATES (To mcarest second)
LATITUDE LOKGITUDE

8. NEAREST GITY OR TOWN, AND STATE
Carilsbad, New Mexico

] " o » [

. (l) DISTANCE FROM 4B
32 | 197 °44 1ol | 15 | 25 | Approximately 3%

(2) DIRECTION FROM 48
miLes | SW - e

Carlisbad, New Mexico .

C.NAME OF NEAREST AIRPORT, HELIPORT, OR SEAPLANE BASE (1} DISTANCE FROM NEAREST POINT OF[(z) DIRE%TI_PN FROM
1500 feet ' SAna E

D. DESCR.PTION OF LOCATION OF SITE WITH RESPECT TO HIGHWAYS, STREETS, AIRPORTS, PROMINENT TERRAIN FEATURES, EX-
ISTING STRUCTURES, ETC. {Atlach a bighway, sireet, or any other appropriate map or scaled drawing showing the lelahonsb:p of coustruction
sile lo nearesl airpori(s). If more space is required, continue on a separate sheel of paper and attach to this notice.)

'I‘nwgsh'l p- 23 South,; Range 26 r.as‘c QQO feet from the South boundary
and 660 feet from the East boundary of Section 2.
S. HEIGHT AND ELEVATION (Complete A, B and C 1o the nearest [oo:, $. WORK SCHZDULE DATES
] © A. WiLL START
t
A, ELEVATION OF SITE ABOVE MEAN SEA LEVEL 3,250 i :
. = AN
a, HEIGHT OF STRUCTURE INCLUDING APPURTENANCES AND LIGHTING P =GOV, 1, 1970 2
{if any) ABOVE GROUND, OR WATER IF SO SITUATED ' 146 ; 8. WILL COMPLETE
C. OVERALL HEIGHT ABOVE MEAN SEA LEVEL (44 8) {3,396 Dec. 1, 1970
7. OBSTRUCTION MARKINGS— The complotad structure wiii be: YES| NO
A. MARKED AS SPECIFIED IN THE FAA ADVISORY CIRCULAR 70/7460-1, OBSTRUCTION MARKING AND LIGHTING X
L. e ST S . - :t,.,: I e ~ |
B. LIGHTED AS SPECIFIED IN THE FAA ADVISORY CIRCULAR 70/7460-1, OBSTRUCTION MARKING AND LIGHTING A

I HEREBY CERTIFY that all of the above statements made by me are;rqc complete, «,nd'éortéct to ti-(: best of my knowlc’dge.

8. NAME AND TITLE OF PERSON FILING THISNOTICE . (Type or Print)] 9, RE ll- in é
Owen M. Lopez, attorney for - / nj/]-\é \/

Michael P. and Corirme Grace

N0, VAT)}'OFSI(,‘NATURE n. TELEPI/ NE NO. fBrecedy with area coe)
~ky 1Y, (] /0

N e

VD 'HOd".'SQIOJ

Persons who knowingly and willfully fail to comply with the provisions of 1

$500 lor the first offense, with incceased Penalties thecealter as provided by Secdon 902(a) of the Federal Aviation Act of 1956 as araended.

Federal Avuuon Regulations Part 77 are liable 10 a fine of

FAA Foim 74601 (11-68) SUPERSEDES FAA Form 117,
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‘,3§f¢LLuRLuN .kL“WL_N-Nu \ 26 1o Mew Mexleo
“oouy FIE£LD PRORe OF COST DATE JORK DEGAN| DATE OF OVPLETION
;“Gdf‘.y Co, SoL(‘JJ‘Lshad 100% Single Compi-tlon Fjﬂm P ;

v ;
-
PR .

A
o T
SIS

ORILLING VENTURG TO EVALUATE PRODUCT!V% POSSIBILJTIES ar_{4) PENNSYJVANJA gaS 2000

Work Detal!

» !
|

RN ST

INTANG|BLES
Location and Road: Title exam. & related work 2,845,446
Survey and Peirmit ~410.48
Rozad and Locuiion Preparation 1,250,00
Surface Damaqces 60.00 -
Fencing=Filling -Pits=Cleanup 1,439.88 i
iDrilling Turnkey 161,595.20 - i
et o At o per fooi R - Lo
;.(,.9,4434:55.'2:9 time_at 71.875 1,102.56_ - ,
L0, p.723/aHrs.Riqg time at _59. 375 4,492,31 - ‘ e
Orill Pipe = Tool Rental SRS Grad°"°Cb #] A
Rig time Bits at for tesiing . . operators' ‘Michael P.:J\. o
' B8its at i} .“ e )
ST Cuitors and Corinne Gréce »
Core Barrel —=:Core Head Rental _ e
Day Work, Testing, Logging, etc 20,280.00
Casing Cementing ) 7 13,258.44 ' o
Squeeze Cementing or Plugging T a)a ol s cdh 06 06 2% oG ta) '
Loqqing = Sidewall Coring Log Suite (2) 12,025.5] it/ v
Core Analysis _
Formation Testings D.S.T.'s (5) 5. 720, 00 YW)R U 13]
Perforating 2,835.96 PN A
Acidizing and FRAC OlL CONSERVATION CQMM N3
Snecial Rig Completina. : Santa Fe T
Other Services Welding, etc, 135.72 " ‘ B3
Trucking 36.40D : i
Geoloqy 6,011.36 i
Engjneering 3:,490.56 , s
Labor . 348,80 3 ) '
__Looging Unjt ] _ 5
Tool and Equipment Reptal 4,893.50. .
Water end Fuel _3.273.73 - ‘ = i
Casing Suppljes. 2.611,76
Driiling Mud and Chemjcals 27+376.36
“iCompany Sugervision ($800,00 per mo.) 2.400.00
Continaencjes-- 5% {under 3%) 12, 000,00
Temperature Surveys 3.385,72
Slnqle Completion TOTAL JNTANGIBLES s
' TANGIBLES .
Cas:nq,ﬂgpnductor _25.5.26 :_f;
Casing, Surface ang.igof 13 3/8" - 2.920.84 - e
Casing, Protection<642.60'f 9 5/8V 28,315.03 i,
Casing, Productionsii,is' of 4 1/2V C1,279.37 : v
asing, Other 11,434' of 7V 42,296.47 . i
fubing, 12,031,80' of 3/8" 12,431.06
Packor 2,765.96 a
: Flow Lines ~ e
i
7eii Head Equjoment 10,325,22 .
T _Equipmept - 10 252.93 :
Single Completjon TOTAL TANGIBLES 110,842, 14
isingle Completion TOTAL WELL COST v ...} 404.7C2.65 g
[ooT i e LI S R i o i o
t H i.'.
[ T [
S | I or
PR - Py
?%)f?;' ' K | B rf t;?'
Lo N . ; ]’
[ s s R
éﬁ -l:! ‘. .;'l_ l.
o : S 1.
- : i
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'ACCOUNTING FOR-

GRADONOCO # 1 |
Scction 2, T. 23-S, R. 26-E
R : Eddy County, New Mexico

INUORERSRTIREY 1, S8

L/\.PR'B{) 1972

OIL CONSERVATION
Santa Fo COMM,

Title. Examination and Related Work

Suite (2)

Caising and Cementing

Dowell

Logging - Sidewall Coring Log Suite (2)

Dresser Atlas

13,258, 4%

Hinkle, Bondurant, Cox & Eaton 1,845, 46
Federici, Montgomery Et al 1,000, 00
' 2, 845,46
Location and Road
Survey and Permit
John West Engincering 125,00
Cil and Cas Reports 285. 48 :
- ~ 410,48
Road and Location Preparation
) . > 3 . ) T ’//-
Mid-Tex Construction Co. - 1,250.00 1, 250.00
Surface Damages
Mrs. James E. Fowler 60.00 - 60. 00
Fencing; Filling Pits, Cleanup S
A. C. Drilling Spec. (pit liners) 973. 44
Paul Crumpacker 434,20
Burton Signs 32.24 o )
: ‘ 1,439.88
Dri“lling - Turnkey.
Big West Drilling Company 161, 595. 20 161, 595. 20
Day Work
14-3/4 hours W/DP @ 71.875 1,162. 56
72-3/4 WO/DP @ 59.375 4,492.31
Rig Time for Testing W/DP 14,'040. 00
" Logging - Sidewall Coring Log 6,240, 00

25,874, 87
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" Gradonoco # 1 - Accounting - Continucd:

Formation Testing

Halliburton (5) DST

Perforating - - .../
=

Dresser Indﬂétries,
. Dresser Atlas

Other Services - Welding, etc

Jones Welding

Truckin?

Hauling Pipe (3rd party chg -
Big West Drlg)

' Geologists

Charles Miller
W. R. Berger
Eng ineers
Conrad Appledorn
L. R. Pomeroy
Labor o o
Johnny Gray

John Wilsher
John Wilsher, Jr

Temperature Surveys

Sonic Hond - Dresser Atlas
~_Bennett Wire Line
Hallihurton

Pl Y R G et

‘Tool and Equipment Rentals

M & B Fishing

A B C Rentals .
Land & Marine
Stevenson & Roach

5,720, 00

2,835.96

135.72

36. 40

935.86

5,075. 50

322.12

3, 168, 44

78.00
250,00

__.20.80

2,861.18
203,81

320.73

151. 17

811,20 °

1,592.50

2,338.63

e ——

Page 2.

5,720, 00

=

2,835.96

135.72

36,40

>6,011.36

3, 490, 56

-

348,80

'3,385.72

4, 893.50

R U [ UL AT e

U{ epibgg e Y - |
APR 20 1972

OIL CONSERVATION COMM.

W




i o .Gr.adonoco A1 - Accouhnting - Continued: o Page 3, _ - I
E |
: :
; Water and Fuel
; :
; City of Carlsbad 637.83
: Hauling Bring Water {3rd party chg -
Big West Drilling) 2, 635,90
‘ 3,273.73
, Casing Supplies )
Loomis ’ 581. 00
Bobs Casing Crew 297.26
; Reds Casing Crew ' 210.00
Gator Hawk 2, 104, 50
3,192.76
- Drilling Mud and Chemicals | ) . ‘
Delaware Mud , 23, 885. 10 , : .
Nitrogen Oil Well Service 3,363.34 i - .
N Salt Supply 127,92 '
W : ~ | | , 27,376. 36 _-
_ Comipany Supervision ($800/mo) 2, 400. 00 2,400, 00
Contingencies 59, ‘
Blow-out Insurance - : .
under 3%:- Lloyd's of London 12, 000.00 12,000. 00 ;
‘Casing Conductor Pipe :
. o ' <7
Casing conductor Pipe - 3rd pty- . : h
chg - Big West Drilling ~ 193.44 " L
‘ Cementmg conductor pipe - R ' '
I \ : 3rd pty chg - Big Wegt Dyl lling 61,82 ‘ : ;
B i e | ” . » 255,26 L .
e . ‘ . . . . ! . :
: T T | Casing L : ‘ ' |
,° o Bearlhg ‘Supply }
L RN T - "13-3/8%-SUrface pipe 404. 10! - 2,920.84 :
S McDaniel Co, » I
9-5/8' casing - 5642. 60" 28,315.03 :
Apex 7" casing 12, 461. 81 . i
McDaniel Co," 71 casing 29,834, 66 :
(total of 11 434' of 7) )
"McDaniel Co 511,151 of 4-1/21 1,279.37 ~
McDaniel Co. 6 031 80' of 2-3/8r _ :
‘tubing - - 6,280,777 .
Fort Worth Plpe & Supply 6,000
2-3/8" tubing - 6,150.29
) 87,242,177
Ve i
D A\
APR 20 1972
P NSERVATION COMM.
, . O'L CO Santa Fo =
]
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s Gradonoco # 1 - Accounting - Continued: ) Page 4.
% V - -
%5 ir\\\

§ RN

! Paciurs

} —"’T;‘x

‘ .

:

B L N Guiberson 1,037.90
et I MWL 1,728.06

2,765.96

Well Head Equipment

Rector - 6,004, 47
i 0. C. T. o ‘ 4,320.75

/

10, 325.22

Surface Equipment

Sivalls and Roustabout Crew
- , to install, and trucking 9,152.93
L v ) ‘Stevenson Roach Tank
e crew, etc " 1,100,00 '
o 10, 252.93

TOTAL: . o = 4042702, 34
1
. |
: ; - e %
v ' R

! L
APR 20 1972
O!L CONSERVATION COMM
| | . Santa Fo '

b
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%
S
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rRveawv

SQUTH D .. Estimate of well costs ag requrred by the
CARLSBA A!RPORT TE T (12 000 feet) N.M.O.C.C. in Order No. R-4034
Ltasg . WELL NO. Wm SUAVEY/ RANOE "T8VATE ‘
_ _ tate = . 2 2 .T1-23-$ | R-26-E. New Mexico
JUNTY FizL0 o PROR OF cosY : DAYE WORK YO BEGIN[ERY. DATE OF CONF
= - Bddy. - 1 -Soo Carlsbad |~ 100% .} Singie and uuol Compietion - Nov 25, 1970 Feb. 2§ 1971

A‘ON WORK NECE“ANV cR BENEFITS 'I'O .‘ pg".':o ,.~) { ! ’. - -
: LA .t o gz < - :

S
omu.ms VENTURE TO EVALUATE PRODUCTIVE POSSIBlLITIES oF (4) Pennsylvam ah gas : 4o n%s

WORK '~ . DETAIL L oo °::’é‘g‘a"a‘," :o;u‘j,’é}_ Hcao t:nn . AGTUAL GOST
: INTANGIBLES . - - | Single |Dual.(agd) . . .
LOCATION ond ROAD . ' - - : . A
o Survoy and Parmlit . - 150, ' : .
- Road and Locallon Preparation . T o0, | B0, |
- Surfeco Damagas ' ) -1,500. ] s
o Fencing = Filling Pns-CIeonup - 1,200, . ) - . |
‘DRILLING TURNKEY : S IR S o . - |
. ) puaaum——— | R} S por foot : o -
. J90___days Rig time ot SlaOURZAaY. 144,000

; doys Rig 1Mo . 0} merenoverrmwrmms - ) o5

{ - Drlll Plpe- Yool Rantal, . L '6\\

T 20 Bits_ol-200. - ~5, 0000 T e or .

{ : Bits_at : N o*‘\\‘cx\"“g

B Reamar Cutters ' - so‘e\\o o) 02

i Core Barrel — Core Head Rentol S ' oo‘s" \(;\z“ 0 Ko "‘ T

; ‘\\‘e“’;’o‘?’s

; o~

! «

i - . . e e B y

gcAsmc CEMENTING - - . 10,000. | 5,000, 3,500, - -

- "{SQUEEZE CEMENTING OR PLUGGING . 1..500. 1 500, ' N N e
.JLOGGING ~ SIDEV/ALL comNG ‘ . I 7,500, j : i

CORE_ _ANALYSIS ) . ‘

FORMATION TESTING U, 5. i : “6:000 - 1 -

PERFORATING ' O tie~in IoL . 2 00 Q.- .1 KO0 _
Jr _ ACIDIZING and FRAC . . 16,000. |14,000.] - 16,000. ' —
4 SPECIAL RIG COMPLETING - - 6.000. | 4.000, 4,000, - :

: OTHER SERVICES Welding, etc. 1,500, | - 500.; .. 700, )

" TRUCKING . . . . 1,200.. . - . ~300.

GEOLOGY - . 1,500, L _
Engineering . — : 13,500, 1 3004 - 750,
Labor . _ : "~ | 700 300: - 400. . :

: Logging Unit : ' i - 4,000, - e -

TOOL - d EQUIPMENT RENTAL - . . i - ‘ ]

“WATER ond FUEL . 12,000, R -

"CASING SUPPLIES , . 2,200. | 3,000, 800.

DRILLING MUD ond CHEMICALS - : ,Qo%‘f » T o

{ COMPANY SUPERWSION (3/50. per mo) . ~ g 2,250, 200- - 900, -
. CONTINGENCIES ° 5% ' S _ 3,700. 17,400. 7 I
o : For Dual Complehon - add330 200 .
Single Complefion  TOTAL . INTANGIBLES 782,900 30,700,
Dual Completion __TOTAL INTANGIBLES 317,100,
BN - TANGlBLES . .

CASING, CONDUCTOR ) o - .

CASING, SURFACE 350" of 13 3/8"7 _ 2,000, :

- CASING, PROTECTION /100" ot 9 5/8" 22,700, o 11,000 | . I

i _CASING, ProoucTion 12,000 of 53™ < 29,000. |- 79,000,

‘CASING, OTHER , : ’ - -l , '

YUBING 12,000 of 2 l/? —— ¥, 000, [ 9,000 . ¥,000.

| _PACKER : . 700. 1 700. 700.
Flow: Lines ‘ : 500, 100, 500,
; For Dual Com;ﬂehon - add $12 600

sweu. HEAD EQUlPMr_NT . g ~ 2,000, 1 Z,000, 2 J00.
| "SUBSURFACE _ EQUIPMENT o 2,200, 800. 1,200,

v _vingle LompletiomrQTAL TANGI2LES 1000, i 53,400,

; Single CompletigPTAL ESTIMATED VELL COST 358,000, " 84,100. -
i TOTAL  ESTINMATED DRY ROLE OOST 273.900., '

N‘?‘Es:' FOR ABOVE ruoazcr PROJECT RECOMMENDED BY! . -P"W“"Complled by: PROITOY APPAOVED o, N /2

{\ 'N M 0 C.C. Michael P. Grace , Willigm, .and 5/2 o(NSelcf ign y :
.j _remaining O o PARTH

BHM cOMBI-EFIBK TOTAL ESTiMATED WELL, COST‘ -$400; 866,




| o r i B
E : .
& 1 ?
/0/7/ = 5/,.1 : « ’
\ ; ' i ‘ | ;
B, — B EURU— - RN FUUN ST ,.--‘.32 o Av A,ra.fzn,.- ,,...,-.-i’, 23200l 4 .
' gpc/b"; 13,93>,>.oo' f
b ; . ’ ‘ . ; . b#: 131‘73717'00 ‘
N | / ; 2t 12,742 840 P

" | BT s

= _ IR , : r = - tZr06s5
i
j
i
f

-

oo b metessnny < st a e s

LR,
I'd 4 ! N
y : ,.// * wk © =, s e,
p
j" h 7
e b
“ §

R e T S

R TR TR v o M e

;
i
I ) ) - i, : .
A

. _.,' i LN EART A SRS IR T § ; 4 ’ ¢

7 ¢

\." e ; i ;

5 N MU L R L N R H :

) SI’; 4 ‘T_\‘. .STQ\{'“" G Auv. ot ekl oy -i\' v i [P :

N / AN ”fs‘ ""i LI BN NN T 4 i . 6 $ Y

/ \ R K R I e h (‘ .’ 1:?
/ \/ \ _."I“"Ilah--\‘.{.tl‘ : G ! ST

a-.(vti-\-~(<b.,‘; i
My i e b e X !

e e g mmecct s e in ket

oA

H K FTay b
li _ . TPl 491#'!,?_ '_;.' o -;;%:; g9 T ,_;,%_.,J :
: i z * 3 1 7 s
Q | \ Ly 5 /30230
g \ !“ i lbo~-770 |
| I R
f

. } :
N H
N i H ‘
- P ; . i
8 I H
H i i H
- ———— = i et TR e i - s - st R o ——
H i 1
H 3 $
! :
i H

_ TEB X, = 157 A 307y -/:«.‘/Ag. '
’ 2 L ggoi—Hosencsprd  L2E ;..3&375-/0000 ‘,4,/;, | o

: ! P
330 220 ! -
i i !
. { ; i '
58 B e e e e e e et e e e e e e e e = e oy B— e o e e e oo e e e b e o
4 ! , {
: !
- BT . . ve e




: tr : L AR Y it Y
el “'.A‘,E ,-\, NI O l Ry A ,AL ",I b, ‘ . l" Y ll‘ '»!"' e e
" = RIS ESNY gt o H ST T Lo g ey 1 -
-~ N ‘ .
: DRILLING VENTURS ; ‘ PQSS : 4 AL
Work Detatl ‘ ' _— .
i . T
i
i INTANG IBLES
“locationZand Road: Title exam. & related work 3,871.00
! Survey_and Permit A3 32
Road and Location Preparation 477,36
| Surface Damages _
Fencino—Filling Pits=Clecanup 1.367.19
il line Turnkey ' 175,679,490
et X At o per foot RS C STRES
30 hrs u/qphp Rig time at 71,875 : 2,242.50 ;:.Z-:.: IR R
Q2.D.P% Rig_time ats9,375 833,62 1 R
"“Bﬁ‘i:nf“s‘;‘: ~ Tool Rental . Humble'Grace#i - oo
i : T Biis at . = Nlchae! P. Grace- and '
I — 8its at : CorInne Grace - operators
Reamer Cutters - -
Core Barrel = Core Head Rental o ‘ ' 1
Day Weorl, Testing; Logging, ete . _25,896,00 i
Casing Cementing 19.367.57 Uk
e Sqgueeze Cementing or Plugging ;
Logqing = Sidewall Cormq Log Sulte42) ‘ 16,035.58 e (ndh edb gL A6 S0 ) {
LR ~ §Core Analysis - [l 1/ Tt T {
7 Formation Testinas DeSeTs'ls  {7) -7, 644,00
R Perforating 1,655.53 4 ArR &V 13917 ¢
-8Acidizing and FRAC ' ‘ L - 4 g
. Soecial Rig Completing 35,640.20 OIL CONSERVATION COMM
Other Services Welding, etC, 412,78, Santa Fe i
A Trucking - 1,198.74 :
_ Geglogy : L 6,218.53 .
. 8-__ Enoipeering - . 8,544.31-
B g logoing Unjit. .
-« HJoo) apd Equjipment Renial \ 2L47!.Il e e ;-
vpter and Fuel 1,712.60 : :
B Casing Supoljes : 1,376.86
o orilling Mud apd Chemlc;-us ' 20,042.60
L &Companv. Qunnrvuqlnn fQPOO 00 per ma. ) 64.100.00n . . T it
’ Conijngencies 5% (undex 3%) 12,.000,00 . ‘ \
: emperature Suryeys ' ' - 2,844.91 L
- [ LK
.-
N %lnqle Complehon TOTAL INTANGIBLES
ER TANG IBLES
’ Casina, Coaductor - - . Ik
Czsinn, Suriace 350¢ _of 13 3/8" 2,030,860 -
ICasinag, Protection 5552' of ¢ 5/8" 26,358. 86 ' i
|Casina, Production 1100 of 4 1/2" - 2,555,86
"ICasing, Other Bond coat 4:5, Ruif coat 1,186.67 .
fTubing, 161,05 of 2 3/8" : 12,261, 34 i
Oacker ] 4, 830.50 .
Casing,other - 11,707,854 7" - "~ - 40, 386, 66
ol | 'Hn;-d Eruipment 12, 749.9§ ) '&
Surface " __Eaujpment ' 13..876.55.
<;moir» Comaletion TOTAL TANF‘IBLFS . 116,245.17 . '
01 ! 1. ) 489.3)4. 88
A ' ot
. s ) o
- . _ SN S
- .:': ! :~
g . ! .l‘ A i
. ; '
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ACCOUNTING

Humble Grace #1

Title Examination ard Related Work:

Federici, Mont omery et al
Hinkle, Bonduran » Cox  and Eaton

Location and Roadss .
John Vest Englneering
0il Reports and Gas Services

Road and Location preparation:
Permtan Anchor
Paul Crumpacker
Yeager Plumbing

Fencing, Fil!ing~Pits,vCIeanup
A+ C. Drifling Specialties
Pit Liners .
Faul Crumpacker
Cellar Platform

Burton Signs

Drilling: _
Christlan Rat Hole
Dicks Water Well Service

. Big West Drilling
- Tidwell Drilling
Total Drilling Turnkey

Big West>Dfillinngay Work
30 hrs. w/dep. at 71.875
13z hrs. w/o dep. at 59.375
Riq time for testing w/DP
" Légging ~ Sidewall Coring’
g,g/ £ Suite (2) Ting ng
Casing Cementing: o
Dowel |

Logging ~ Sidewali Coring Log Suite (2)-
Dresser Atlas

Formatlon'Téstlng: , o
Halllburton D.S.T.'s (7)

Perforating:
" Go Internationai

Speciai Rig Complétings %

Well Units
McCullouydh -~

Lohman
Otls Englneering/

Total Special Rig Completings

* Includes extensive fishing for perforating equipment,

1, 000,00
2,871,00

e v———

. 130,00
v __307.32
.437.32

160.16
208.00
109,20
477 36

800,75
434,20
100,00
32,24
1,367.19

312.00

6, 825500
161,595.20
6,947.20
175,679.40

16,035,58
7, 644,00
1,655.53

274.18

11,509,80 .

14,777.33

9,078.89

Santa Fe

S
ORSER
AW

LAPR?JO 1972 UUJ -
OIL CONSERVATION 'coMM: . "

'3, 871..00

437,32

477 .36

1,367.19

175,679 .40

28,972,12 i
19,367.57 N

t

!
H
i

s’

16,035.58

" 7,644.00

1,655.53

35,640,20




page = 2 < fyumble Grace ffI Accounting

O\ JOUR———

" othEE‘ééFVTEE§”=WWQ1ui‘g*gicf.~—WA~w~w~~ S —

Jim's Weiding T
woody 's Winch & Welding

Lone Star Welders

Jones Welding

Mid Continent (samptle bags)

Truckinas: -

' Atlas Trucking Coe
Dale Meyer Trucking
Frank C. Strech : :
Alr Freight : N

Geologistss

Wes ley Wiechmann
Geo Tech

W. Ro Donnell

W. Re Berger, Jre

énglnegring: *

Nell R. Morgan
Géo Tech
L. R. Pomeyroy
Miller Engineering
" Raiph H. Viney

Fritlz Maxwell
Ce We Kelley

: Je W. Simpson

A Conrad Appledorn

PAL, Inc

ir 1

* Tool & Equipment Rental *
' - Land and Marine
ABC Rental Tool Co.
Stevenson Roach , ‘

Water & Fuel

56.16

R Y Y

51.48
46.80
126.88
412.78

124,45
72410
852,19
150.00
1,198.74

312,50
656.46
4,949.57
300,00

. 5,218,53

567.44 .

485.3%
2,178.77
705.98
1,852.50
400,00
600,00
500400
219.80
415.95
_618.48
8,544431

17,610,90

1,383.20 |

2,477,01

21,4711}

- P&W 56416
4 Nelson T. Fope 172.00
~ “Permian Corpe 64,98 .
Hardin Houston . 927.28
_ City of Carlsbad 492.18
“Casing Suppliess
Bob's Casing{ﬁrews 1,376.86
Temp. Surveys & Testing * - o
Gator Hawk D i Kg?iégsw"1,37e.28
< Kirby & Cone ) A 625,60
Halliburion : . 3B5.84
L - 2 . 0
Bennett Wire Line APR 20 1972 , 165,57
Apex Engineering : o 161.62
el Norne Wiretine  O'- CONSERVATION compy, ,—120=50
IR nta Fe 2,844.91

% Includes extensive fishing for pexforaticy equipment,

412.78

1,198.74

'6,218.53

8,544431

21,471.11 ;

1,712.60

1,376.86

2,844.91
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Lot w2 e sy B S

Orilling Mud and Chemicals

Total Vell Head Equipments

Surface Equipment:
. o ,
Sivall's and roustabout crew to
install and trucking

Stevenson Roach Tank -
crew, etc .

TOTAL:

Delaware Mud 18,625.90
Basin Chemical 551.00
SEC 865.70 f
' 20,042, 60 20,042, 60
Company Supervision 6,100,00 . 6,100, 00
Contingencies 5% Blow out Ins : 4
Llioyds of -London 12,000,00 12,000, 00
_Casing & Tubing:
Gensco~13 3/8" Surface 40! 2,038,80
McDaniel 9 5/8" 55521 26,358.86 .
McDaniel 7V  11,707,95! 40, 386,66
McDaniel 4" 1/2" 100! o 2,555.86
McDaniel 2 3/8" tubing 12,161,057 12,26] .34
+ Bond Coat ~ to Ruffcoat 4 I/2% 1,186.67
Total Casing & Tubings ' 84,788, 19
Packer:
Baker (patd—thru. ol tex) 3,588,35
Permian ’ 1,242.15
Total Packer:  4,830,50
Well Head Equipments
Cameron - 2,623,39
0+CeTo 10, 126,54

12,749.93

12,776,55

1,100, 00

0 197>

OlL copn
CONSS RVATInu )
2anty Fo"' L’OM'M

ot
[’
{0
o)
N
n
in

489,314, 88"
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MONTGOMERY, FEDERICI, ANDREWS, HANNAHS X ‘MORR
J.O.SETH [l883-|963) ATTORNEYS AND COUNSELORS AT LAW ! o ¢
350 EAST PALACE AVENUE )
A . K.MONTGOMERY PR B - . -t
WM.FEDERIC! Santa Fo New Mex:cd 87501 ' POST OFFICE BOX 2307
FRANK ANDREWS - 2 AREA CCODE 505
;?CE:AS&HQN::JQ::IS f::"’. TELEPHONE 982-3876 /{,
SUMMER G.BUELL . P
SETH D. MONTGOMERY July 10, 1970 /> C T
FRANK ANDREWS I - :
State of New Mexico I ‘
011 Conservation Commission of New Mexico
State Land Office
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501
o Re: Application of Michael P. ang CorinnewGrace'
, for compulsory pooling ‘and unorthodox well . -
;ocations, Eddy County, New Mexico
Gentlemen:
Enclosed please find original and two copies of : 5
Application above-referred to for filing. !
Please set this case down for heaning scheduled - ' §<
for August 5, 1970, before the Commission. ' g
LT OML: peg
- . Enc, ;
ce Mobil 01l Corporation 7
. P.0. Box 663 ) : _ ;
~ Midland, Texas 79701 ' - L
Gﬁif%6f1:C6fporétion‘ P :

ST P.O. Box 1938 ’ P L

SR : Roswell, New Mexico 88201 ‘ :

T Lo . ‘ ’ i 3,
e ~Pan-American Petroieum Corporation z
= P.O0. Box 1410 ' ‘

Fort Worth, Texas
. Humble 0il & Refining Corporation
‘P.0, Box 1600
Midland, Texas
E Pennzoil United Incorporated :
SEIEETRNN SR S ' P.O. Box 1828 ' : ; ol
- Midland, Texas . o :
DOCKET HE-_éJLED :
D23/ 70 e .
lkﬂ0~z'“*"‘~. . :
: ;
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BEFORE THE OLL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

. APPLICATION OF MICHAEL P. GRACE

and CORINNE GRACE, for Compulsory
Pooling and UnorthodoXx well
Locations, Eddy County, New Mexico

case No.

———_———.——-_—

GRACE, by and through theirﬁattorneys,‘MONTGbMERY,'FEDEﬁTéi;
ANDREWS, HANNAHS & MORRIS, and respectfully statet’

1. The Applicants are the owners of the NE} and-the
si of the S} and the NWE of the SW§ of Section 2, T, 23 S.,
R. 26 E., N.M.P.M.,,Eddy‘County,.New Mexico.

’ 2., :The Applicants propose ©o drill two wells on their
acreage to test all formations down to and including the
Morrow Sand of the lower Penrisylvanian Formation and to
dedlcate both the N and the sl of Section 2 as the units
for the proposed wells. The site locations for said wells
are as Tollows: L |

(a) For the Ni of Seéﬁibh 2, the site locatlon

_ for the well 18 unorthodox and 1s5. 2500
feet from the North boundary and 330 feet
‘erom the Bast boundary;

(v) For the sl of Section 2, the slte location -
for the well is also unorthodox and 1s 990
feet from the gouth boundary and 660 feet
from the East Loundary.

3, The owners of the separately owned tpact or tracts

» within the proposed spacingrunits have not agreed to pool their

interests with the Applicants. ’ ;
4, The Applicants submit that they should pe designated

operators of the proposed wells and spacing units.

e e s
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- Pennsylvanian Formation;

. feet from the North Boundary and 330 feet from the East

5. The Applicants are prepared to advance the costs
of development and operation and request the Commission to
make provision for any owner or owners who elect not to pay
their proper share in advance including a reasonable charge for
‘supervision ang the risk involved in drilling the wells,

WHEREFORE, the Applicants respectfully request the
Commission to: ’ |

-

7 (1) - Enter a compulsory pooling order pooling the
N:- and the Si of Section 2, T, 23 S., R. 26 E., N.M.P.M,, Eddy

C-Jnf New Mexi co,'into a drilling and Spacing unit for ali

formations down to and including the Morrow Sand of the Lower

(2) Authorize the Applicants to drili a well 2500

Boundary in the N3 of Section 2, T. 23 8,, R. 26 E., N.M.P.M

and dedicating the N} of Section 2 to the proposed well angd a

well 900 feet from the South Boundary and 660 feet from the
East Boundary in the St of Section 2, T, 23 S., R. 26 E,,

N.M, P M.. and dedicating the Si or Section 2 to the proposed well

(3) Designate the Applicants as the operators of said

wells and make

anG make provision Por any owner or owners who elect
not to pay'tneir propoptiona*e share in advance including a
reasornable charge for sunervision ‘&nG tiie risk involved 1n
drilling the wells. |
Respectfully submitted,

MONTGOMERY, FE RICI, AND WS,
HANN. & MORR

 Po8t Office Box 23071
Santa Fe, New Mexlico 87

Attorneys for Applicdhts

“we
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Certificate of Mailing

4 I certify that I caused to be malled a true and correct
copy of the foregoing Application to the following operators
of offset drilling locatlon sites in Section 2, by Certified
Mail, Return Recelpt Requested, this | iéiday of’Juiy, 1970.

Mobil Ol1l Corporation
Post Office Box 663
Midland, Texas 79701
Gulfvbil Corporation

Post Office Box 1938
Roswell, New Mexlco 88201

and to the following owners of leasehold interests in

Section 2, also by Certified Mall, Reburn Recelipt Requested,

this ii%g day of July, 1970.

Par Amerlcan Petroleum ‘Corporation
Post Office Box 1430
Fort Worth, Texas

Humble 0il & Refining Corporation
Post Office Box 1600
Midland, Texas

Pénnzoil United Incorporated .
Post Office Box 1828
Midland Texas
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September 14, 1970 BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

¢

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMI:SSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERTNG:

CASE No, 43395

' Order No, R~ {7d32-

R . APPLICATION OF MICHAEL P. GRACE. , / gl
- :  'AND CORINNE GRACE FOR COMPULSORY A A

POOLING AND UNORTHODOX GAS WELL o

LOCATIONS, EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

; . . ) r ORDER 'OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

R o AT AR B AL L 1 8L rabE R e e 8 e e

' This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m., on August 5 ," 19 70
at Santa Fe, New Mex1po, before Examine Elvis A. Utz .
_ i
; ) , - ’ ‘
NOW, on this__ day of ‘September 19_7Q the Comm1351on, a %
quorum being ‘present, having considered the testimony, the. record, ;
- and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised ;

in the premises,

T T ~ FINDS:
Q‘ - “ﬁ , : ' (l) That due publlc notlce hav1ng been qlven as requlred by
i
‘f' o - - - -
Ll (. z i~ B
_ R & , :




FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as reguired by

law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof,

(2). That the applicants, Michael P. Grace and Corinne Grace,-
seek an order pooling all wmineral interests from the surface of
the ground down to and including the Morrow formation underlying

the N/2 and the S/2 of Section 2, Township 23 South, Range 26 East,

NMPM, South Carlsbad Field Area, Eddy County, New Mexico, to be

Ay ines
ok 2 FEen Y
e B A

S

dedicated, respectively, to gas wells to be drilled at unorthodox

i

,
s

locations as follows:

N/2<of Section 2 - Well to be located 2500 feet from the

3 ‘ ﬂ North line and 330 feet from the East
, _ g line; : '

S

S/2 of Section 2 - Well to be drilled 990 feet from the

.South line and 660 feet from the East
line. .

P
I e 1 R A

Y
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CASE No. 4398

(Zf €Y That the applicants have the right and propose to drill

1
i
i
i

unorthodox locations to test any and all formationé down to and
including the Morrow formation.

(?71&¢Tf:That there are interest owners in the proposed spacing
units who have not agreed to pool their interests.

(@f} (5) That the evidence indicates both the N/2 and S/2 of

[al S ] — [a POt T & Ve enT V= T AL Ve - -— Clmna
oorawil, ol0uun LarisSvaa-acisa, OL ool

d=Hcrrow Gas Pocls
z?t/ (64" That to avoid the dfilliﬁg Jf unnecessary wells, to '
protect{correlative rights, and to afford the owner of each
interéét in the N/2’of sgid Section 2 the opportunity to recover
or receive without unnecessary expense his just and fair share
of the gas in the South Carlsbad-Strawn, South Carleadetokg,
and South Carlsbad-Morfo& Gas Pools, all mineral interests, A
whatever they may be in said pools, underlYingithe N/2 of sdid
Section 2 should be pooled and dedicated to a well to be drified
as prbbosed by the apblicants. !
iC/qy Agfgvlhat‘to avoid thevq;illing of unnecessary wells, to
protect correlaﬁive rights,';hd to afford the oWnef of‘each
interést in ‘the S/2 of said Section 2 the 6pportuni£§ to recover
or receive without unnecessary expense his just -and fair share
of the ga; in the South Carlsbad-Strawn, South Ca:isbad-Atoka,
and South Carlsbad-Morrow Gas Pools,.all mineral interests,
Qhatever they may be in said pools, underlying the S/Z‘Sf'said'

Section 2 should_be pooled and dedicated to a well to be drilled

lias proposed by the apﬁlicants.

(/fj {8 That the applicants should be designated the operators

of the subject wells and units.

(!«ZI t9¥ That any non~-consenting working interest owner should

{
4
4
kS
i
i

be afforded the opportunity, as to each well, to pay his share

i
i

I

said Section 2 may be productive of gas from the South Carlsbad-

I

. . [
a well in each of the aforesaid half sections at the above-descriqu
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CASE No. 4398

of estimated well costs to the opefatom in lieu of paying his i

share of reasonable well costs out of §roductioh. *

{3; ~4#0) That any non-consenting worklng 1nteresf owner that does‘
F

P
' ‘ e

not pay his share of estimated well costs for the well to be
drilled in the N/2 of said Section 2 shopld'have withheld from
production from said well his share of»the reasonable well costs
of said well plus an additional 25% there fﬁas a reasonable cherge

}’\.U(d 4] ("( . §7< /

for the risk 1nv01ved in theAcompletlon of the well
é(f/“ {5~ That any non-consentin
not pay his share‘of,estimated well costs for the well>to be
drilled in the S/2 of said Section 2 should heve withheld from
%w “ ' e production—from said well his share of‘the reasonabfe”well costs

of said well plus an additional 25% thereofaas a reasonable charge
)‘,‘_LL.A 0} du- .
for the risk 1nvolved ‘in the COmpletlon SE” the well.

'<QQ{7 tﬂET That any non-consenting interest owner should be

“afforded the opportunity, as to each well, to object to the

actual well costs but that said actual well costs should be

?I
-5 : . - ry- 4\

adopted as the reasonable well costs in the absence of such
objection. < |

“s - : | (}q&j ) ﬁrI}, Thgt followigé determination of reasopable well cests,
as to each Wellj any non—cOnsentiné wefking interest—owﬁer that
has paid his share of estimated costs should §ay, as to each well,
fo the eperatorsany aﬁoungqthat reasonable well costs exeeed ”
estimated well costs and should receive from the operators any

amount that paid estimated well costs exceed reasonable well

costs.

{y LtﬁJ That $100.00 per month should be fixed as a reasonable
1

l charge for superv1s1on (combined fixed rates) for each of the

il

{

subject wells; that the operatows of the subject wells should be

authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share Y

wmwm,mmmmw;J’:h

of such supervision charge attributable to each non-consenting i
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i CASE No. 4398
|
}
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|

authorized to wiﬁhhold from préduction the prqpo?tionate share of
i actual expenditures required for operating the:sugject wells, not-

| in excessfof what are reasonablelattributable ﬁé’each non-
consenting working interest.

kfi?)A6¥5f That all proceeds from production from the subject wells
which are not disbﬁrséd for any reason should be plaéed in escfow
to be péid to the true owner thereof upon demand and proof éf

‘oWnérship. _ |
(16). That due to the unorthodox locations of the above-

i £/

escribed wells, the correlative rights of some offset operators

will be impaired if uhrestricted production‘by the subject wells

is permitted.  ”:” -

fhdy gb??' That to offset the'édvahtégerﬁd be gained over offset

e aamatn P S s i it P et 4

operators, the well to be drilled in the N/2 of Section 2 should”

| - Ay
be assigned a ratable-take factor of 4% per centger ‘M

(?- () BT That to offset the adVahtage to be-gained over offset

operators, the well to be drilled in the S/2 f Section 2 should

b v

e assigned a ratable~-take factor of 5" per centwd M
i znantunuvl-gohme -

Q,‘Z} ,(%» That approvai .0f the proposed unorthodox locations

will not vioclate correlative rights and will afford the appli-

cants the 6pportunity to produce their just and eguitable share

loss caused by the drilling of unnecessary wells, avdid the
augmentation of risk arising from the drilling of an excessive

number of wells, and otherwise prevent waste, provided the above-

; described ratable take factors are assigned to the subject wells.
%3 (SEE UNDER)

P~ Cl_-ﬂb.l.\_’llcu a Lactavie~Laikc r1acuul UL/J;JYO.

;gﬁ\ Jm.ﬁ¢“”€§73) That Michael P. Grace and Corinne Grace are hereby

designated the operators of the subject wells and units.

of the gas in -the above-~described pools, will prevent the economic

ke A g et e

{
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. CASE No. 4398

‘each known wofking intérest owner in the N/2 of said Section 2

;5h§ non-consenting working interest owner shall have the right

the actual well costs shall be the reasonable well costs; provided

(4) That the operators shall furnish the Commission and

an itemized schedule of estimated well costs, as to the well to
be drilled in the N/2 of said Secticn 2,at least 30 days prior

to commencing the drilling of said well.

e e e S e i 0 . e A B AR OS  mnb rme  Y

,(Sf That the ppérators Shall.furnish the Commission and
each’known working interest owner in the S/2 of said Section 2
an itemi?edcéchedule of estimated weli costs, as to the well to -
be/drilled in the S)ﬁ of said Section é,hat least 30 days prior
to commencing the drilling of said well.
(6) vThat&within'BO days from the date the schedules of

estimated well costs, as to each well, are furnished to him,

t6~pay his share of estimated well costs, as to each well, to
the operators~in i;%ﬁ of paying his share of reasonable well
éosﬁs, as -to each well, out of“production, and that any suéh
owner who pays his sﬁare of estimatéd well costs ;s provided
above shall remain liable for oﬁerating costs but shall not bef
liable f9r~risk charges. |

(7) fhat the oéerators shall furnish the Commission and each
known Qorkiné'interest owner in the~subjeét units an itemized
schedule of actuai well costs as to each well within 30 days
foilowing completion of each well; that if no obiection to the
éctﬁal well coéts is received by the Commission and the Commission
has not objecteq‘within 60 days following“g#hbléfion of each well,
however, that if there is an obienction to actual well GOStS“wit%in
said 60-day period, the Commission will dgtermine reasonable well
costs after public notice and hearing. B e S

(8) That within 30 days following determination of reason-

able well costs, as to each well, any non-consenting working

.
{

N T
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CASE No. 4398

interest owner that has paid hig sharé of~estimated costs in
advance as provided above shall pay to the operators his pro rata
share of the ahoqnt thét reasonable well costs exceed astimdgéd
well costs and shall receive from the.operators/his pro rata
share of the amount that estimated well costs exceed reasonable
well costs,

(9) That the operators are hereby authorized, as to each
well, to withhold the following costs and charges from produc-
tion:
{ (&) The pro rata share of reascnaﬁie well costs

attributable to each non-corsenting working
P - interest owner who has not paid his share of
estimated well costs within 30 days from the

date the schedule of estimated well costs is
furnished to him. ' ‘
3 - 7 G e
(B) As a charge for the risk involved in the com-
-pletion of the well, 25% of the pro rata share
of reasonavle wéll costs attributable to each
non-consenting working interest owner who has
not paid his share of estimated well costs
within 30 days from the date the schedule
‘of estimated well costs is furnished to
him. ‘

(10) That the operaﬁors shall distribute said costs and'(
charges withheld from production to the parties who advanced
the well costs.

(11) ‘Tha£ $100.00 per month is hereby fixed as a reasonable
charge for supervision (combined fixed rates) for each of the
subject wells; that the operators are hersby authori%édf as to
each of the sﬁbject wells, to withhold from production the pro-

portionate share of such supervision charge attributable to each

‘non-consenting working interést,fand in addition thereto, the

D
b
D
(03
1
by
<
3
f
v

operatorz ar uthorized to withhold from production the
proportionate share of actual expenditures required for operating

the subject wells, not in excess of what are reasonable, attribut-

‘able to each non-consonting working interest.

i
!
1
!
i
1
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which are not disbursed for any reason shall be placed in escrow

“in Eddy County, MNew Mexico, to be paid to the true ownér thereof

designated.

" - 7
CASE No. 4398

(12) That any unsevered mineral interest shall be considered
a seven-eighths (7/8) working interest and a one—eighth (1/8) '
royalty interest for the pirpose of allocating costs and charges
under the terms of this order.

(13) That ahy well costs or charges which are to be paid out
of production shall be’withheld only from the working interests'
share of production, and no costs or charges shall be withhéld

from production attributable to royalty interests.

{14) That all proceeds from production from the subject wells|

upon demand and proof of ownership; that the operators Shall
notify the Commission of the name and-address of éaid escrow
agent within 90 days from the date of this order. d

(15) That jurisdictioﬁ of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further ordgrs as the Commission may deem neces-

sary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove
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! and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION ' §
OF THRE STATE OF NEW MEXICO =

. IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING

' CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
. COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR

* THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERINGs

f ‘ CASE No. 4398
- ' Order No. R-4034

i
.
v

%gappnxcarxca.or MICHAEL P. GRACE
| AND. CORINNE GRACE FOR COHPULSORY i
. POOLING AND UNORTHODOX GAS WELL |

| ORDER O 108 %
I . ,

s SSIONs

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on August 5, 1970, !

| at Santa Fe, New Haxico. bafore Examiner Elvis A. Utz.
i

; NOW, on this_27¢ __ day of October, 1970, the Commission; a
i quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the’ rccoxd,,

i in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Comaiseion has jurisdiction of €iiis cause and the aubject
mattor thereof.

(2) That the applicants, Michael P. Grace and Corinne Grace,
! geek an order pooling all mineral interests from the surface of
i*tn. ground down to and including the Morrow fnrmation underlving
1 the N/2 and the 8/2 of Section 2, Township 23 South, Range 26 Bast |
"NMPH. South Carlsbad Field area, Eddy County, New Mexico, to be
dedicated. respectively to gas wellas to be drilled at unorthodox
locations as followss o

N/2 of Section 2 -~ Well to be located 2500 feet from the
~ North line and 330 feet from the East
liney

8/2 of Section 2 - Well to be drilled 990 feet from the
| gouth line and 660 feet from the East ?

line. " "WW;WWW”‘W”

LOCATIONS. ‘RDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO. b
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. CASE No. 4398
. Order No. R~4034

{3) That the runways of the Carlsbad Alrport and a highway
crosa salid section 2, thereby creating severe well location prob-
Eloma at standard locations.

(4) That the establishment of spacing units comprising the
/2 and the W/2 of said Section 2 would make available one stand-
rd location in each of said half sections.

(5) That the establishment of spacing units comprising the

 preciudes the availability of a standard location in either of
sald half gsections.

(6) That the applicants have the right and propose to

{
i
|
f{u/z and the 8/2 of said Section 2 as regquested by the applicants
¥
i
|
t

«doscribod unorthodox locaticns to test any and all formations

'1down to and including the Morrow formation.

' l

t

i :
i units who have not agreed to pool their interests.

e h e e a sm
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ﬁof the subject wells

(7) That there are interest owners in the proposed spacing

(8) That the evidence indicates both the N/2 and 8/2 of
gaid Section 2 may be productive of gas from the South Carlebad-
Strawn, South Carlshad-Atoka, or sSouth Carlsbad-Morrow Gas Pools.

{9) That to avoid the drilling of unnecessary wells, to
protect corxelative rights, and to afford the owner of each
interast in the N/2 of said Section 2 the opportunity to recover
or receive without unnecessary expense his just and fair share
of the gas in the South Carlsbad-Strawn, South Carlsbad-Atoka,
and Bouth Carlsbad-Morrow Gas Pools, all mineral interests,

:whatever they may be in said pools, underlying the N/2 of said
| Section 2 should be pooled and dedicated to a well to be drilled
i as proposed by the applicants.

(10) That to avoid the drilling of unnecessary wells, to
protect corrclative rights, and to afford the owner of each
interest in the 5/2 of szid Section 2 the Qpportunity to recover
or receive without unnecessary expense his just and fair shars

Jof the gas in the South Carlsbad-Strawn, South Carlsbad-Atoka,
{and South Carlsbad-Morrow Gas Pools, all mineral interests,
jwhatever they may be in said pools, underlying the §/2 of said

! section 2 should be pooled and Jdedicated to a well to be drilled

’as proposed by the applicants.

| (11) That the applicantz should be designated the operators
an —

icant=
nd u it

drill 2 well in each of the aforesaid half sections at the above-

j
!

PSSV
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' CASE No. 4398

| of estimated well costs to the operators in lieu of paying his

| actual well costs but that said actual well costs should be

_consenting working intsrsst.

Order No. R-4034

(12) That any non-consenting working interest owner should
be afforaed the opportunity, as tc each well, to pay his share

share of reasonable well costs out of production.

(13) That any non-consenting working interest owner that does:
not pay his share of estimated well costs for the well to be
drilled in the N/2 of said Section 2 should have withheld from i
production from said well his share of the reasonable well costs ;
of said well plus an additional 25% thereof as a reasonable charge!
for the risk involved in the drillinq and completicn of the well.

1
!
(14) That any non-consenting working Lntereat owner that doem
not pay his share of estimated well costs for the well to be :
drillad in the 5/2 of said Section 2 should have withheld from
production from said well his share of the reasonable well costs
of said well plus an additional 25% thereof as a reasonable charge
for the risk involved in the drilling and completion of the well.

(15) That any non-consenting intereat owner should be
afforded the opportunity, as to each well, to object to the

adopted as the reascnable well coats in the absence of such
objection. , 1 |

(16) That follo: ing determination of roasonable well costs,
as to each well, any non-consenting working interest owner that
has paid his share of estimated costs should pay, as to each well,
to the operatore any amcunt that reasonable well costs exceed
estimated well costs and should receive from the operators any
amount that paid estimated well costs exceed reasonable well
costs. o

(17) That $100.00 per month should be fixed as a reasonable
charge for supsrvision {combined fixed ratca) fcr each of the
subject wells; that the operators of the subject wells should be
authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share
of such supervision charge attributable to each non~conaant1ng !
working interest, and in addition therato, the operztors should ;
be authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share
of actual expenditures required for operating the subject wells,

et et ap—

(18) That all proceeds from production from the subject wells
which are not disbursed for any reason should be placed in escrow |
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‘{8 assigned a ratable-take factor of 51%;

‘prorated, the subject well as to such prorated pool shall be

Order No. R-4034
to bs paid to the true owner thereof upon demand and proof of

(19) That due to the unorthodox locations of the above-
described wells, the correlative rights of some offset operators
will be impaired if unrestricted production by the subject wells
is permitted. '

(20) That to offset the advantage to be gained over offset
opsrators, the well to be drilled in the N/2 of Section 2 should
be msszigned a ratabls-take factor of 51 per cent as to each
producing zone. ' :

(21) That to offpet the advantage to be gained over offset
operators, the well to be drilled in the 8/2 of Section 2 should
be mssighed a ratable-take factor of 61 per cent as to each
producing zone.

(22) That approval of the proposed unorthodox locations

will not violate correlative rights and will afford the appli-

cants the opportunity to produce their just and eguitable share i<

of the gas in the above-~described pools, will prevent the i
economic loss caused by the drilling of unnecessary wells, avoid
the augmentation of risk arising from the drilling of an excessive
number of wells, and otherwise prevent waste, provided the above-
described ratable-take factors are assigned to the subject wells.

IT X5 THEREFORE ORDERED:

{1) That all mineral interests, whatever they may be, in the
South Carlsbad-Strawn, South Carlsbad-Atoka, and south Carlsbad-
Morrow Gas Pools underlying the N/2 of Section 2, Township 23
South, Range 26 East, NMPM, Eddy County. Notw Mnsricn are hershv
pooled to form a 320-acre gas spacing unit and dedicated to a
well to be drilled at an unorthodox location 2500 feet from the
North linc and 330 feet from the Eaat line of eaid Section 27

W T SAD @ D Wl e et St e st e

, that as to each of said pools, said well

PROVIDED FURTHER, that in the event any of said pools be

assigned an acreage factzsr for proration purposes of 0.51.

: (2) That all mineral‘intergsts;.whatever they may be, in the
South Carlsbad-sStrawn, South Carlsbad-Atoka, and South Carlsbad-
Morrow Gas Pools underlying the 8/2 of Section 2, Township 23
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South, Range 26 Eaat, NMPM, Eddy County, New Mexico, are hereby
pooled to form a 320-acre gas spacing unit and dedicated to a
well to be drilled at an unorthodox location 99¢ feet from the
South line and 660 feet from the East line of said Section 2;

PROVIDED HOWEVER, that as to each of said pools, said well
is assigned a ratable-take factqr of 61%;

PROVIDED FURTHER, that in the event any of said pools be
prorated, the subject well as to such prorated pool shall be

aasignqd an acreage factor for proration purposes of 0.61.

(3) That Michael P. Grace and Corinne Grace are hereby
designated the operators of the subject wells and units.

(4) That the operators shall furnish the Commission and
each known working interest owner in the N/2 of said Section 2
an itemized schedule nf estimated welil costs, as to the well to
be drilled in the N/2 of said Section 2, at least 30 days prior
to commencing the drilling of said well.

(5) That the operators shall furnish the Commisaion and
each known working interest owner in the 8/2 of said Section 2
an itemized schedule of estimated well costs, as to the well to -

.| be drilled in the 8/2 of said Section 2, at least 30 days prior

to commencing the drilling of said well.

(6) That within 30 days from the date the schedules of

: estimated well costs, as to each well, are furnished to him,
| any non-consenting working interest owner shall have the right
to pay his share of estimated well costs, as to each wall, to

the operators in lieu of paying his share of reasonable well
costs, as to each well. out of production, and that any such
owner who pays his share of estimated wall costs as provided
above shall remain liable for operating costs but shall not be
liable for risk charges.

(7) That the operators shall furalish the Comm ar
known working interest owner in the subjsct units an itomized
schedule of actual well costs as to each well within 30 days
following completion of each well; that if no objection to the
actual well costs is received by the Commission and the Commiszion
has not objected within 60 days following completion cf each well,

the actual well costs shall be the reasonable well costs; provided

(]
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however. that if there is an objection to actual well costs within -

said S0-day pericd, ths Commission will determine reasonable well
costs after public notice and hearing.

e o———— e R
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(8) That within 30 days following determination of reason-
able well costs, as to each well, any non-consenting working

"interest owner that has paid his share of sstimated costs in

advance as provided above shall pay to the operators his pro rata
share of the amount that reasonable well costs exceed estimated
well costs and shall receive from the operators his pro rata
shaxe of the amount that estimated wall costs exceed reasonable
well costs. c

(9) That the operators are hereby authoiiéed, as to each

‘to withhold the Lu;;‘h;ug éﬁiﬁi and charges {rom produc- -

315

ell,

(A) The pro rata share of reasonable well costs
attributable to eacih non-consenting working
interest owner who has not paid his share of
estimated well coste within 30 days from the
date the schedule of astimated well costs is
furnished to him.

(B) As a charge for the risk involved in the
drilling and completion of the well, 25% of
the pro rata share of reasonable well costs
attributable to each non-consenting working
interest owner who has not paid his share of
estimated well costs within 30 days from the
date the schedule of estimated well costs is
furnished to hinm.

(10) That the operators shall distribute said costs aﬁd
charqges withheld from production to the parties who advanced
the w011 costs.

{11) fThat £100.00 par month is hereby fixad as a reasonabl

A~ EA =22 LA 11

chatgc for supervision (combined fixed rates) for each of the
subject wells; that the operators are hereby authecrized, as to
each of the subject wells, to withhold from production the pro-
portionate share of such supervision charge attributable to each
non-consenting working interest, and in addition thereto, the
‘opexators are hereby authorized to withhold from production the

[l )

P T s

proportionats share of actual expenditures required for operating
_the subject wells, not in excess of what are reasonable, attribut-
‘able to each non-consenting working interest.

~ (12) That any unsevered mineral interest shall be considered
a seven-eighths (7/8) working interest and a one-eighth (1/8)
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royalty interest for the purpose of alloocating costs and charges
undex the terme of this oxder.

‘ (13) That any well costs or charges which are to be paid out
| of production shall be withheld only from the working interests’
share of production, and no costs or charges shall be withheld

ODINBAW wa S&WIL ;

from production attribuieile to royalty interests.

(14) That all proceeds from production from the subject wellse
which are not disbursed for any reascon shall be placaed in escrow
in Rddy County, Bew Hexiuo, to be paid to the true owner thereof
upon demand and proof of ownerships; that the operators shall
notify the Commission of the name and address of sald escrow

agcntiLthin 90 days from the date of this order.

(15) That juriidiction-ct this cauge ig retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission way deem neces-

BALXY.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on thé day and year hereinabove
designated. ' S : ‘

STATE OF NEW MEXICO o
SERVATION COMMISSI

sf/ \
P/ A -
A. L. PORTER, Jr., Mdmjer.& Secretary




